

This manual is for the following HyperPAC revisions.

Rev:

 $\begin{array}{c} 14.00.05.05\\ 14.01.05.05\\ 16.00.05.05\\ 16.01.05.05\end{array}$

TABLE OF CONTENTS

Installing the HyperPAC [™]	. 4
Using the HyperPAC	8
Possible Problems Encountered During Startup	14
Deciding to NOT lock to a vehicle	14
Calibration Not Found	15
Calibration files changed	17
Wrong Vehicle	19
Performance Tuning Program	20
Engine Power Tuning	24
Adjust RPM Rev Limiter	27
Adjust Electric Cooling Fan Settings	28
Adjust Transmission Shift Points	29
Adjust Transmission Shift Firmness	30
Correct For Non-Stock Tires and Gears	32
Adjust Vehicle Top Speed Limiter	33
Programming New Changes	34
Returning The Vehicle To The Stock Program	36
Drag Strip Program	38
Creating New Test Sessions	39
Staging the vehicle and making a Run	44
Reviewing the test results	48
Viewing Saved Sessions	54
Deleting Saved Sessions	57
Using your HyperPAC [™] at a race track	58
How a Drag Strip starting line works	63
Dynamometer Program	64
Creating New Dynamometer Test Sessions	65
Making A Run	69
Reviewing the test results	71
Viewing Saved Dynamometer Sessions	75
Deleting Saved Sessions	78
Gauges Program	79
Changing Data	82
Configuring Data	83
Review Peak Values	86
Recording Data	87
Reviewing Saved Data	88
Deleting a Test	90
Additional Features	91
Alarms	92
Configuring Alarms	93
Alarm Action	96
Diagnostics Program	98

Vehicle/Owner Information	100
Touch Screen Alignment	100
Display Settings	102
Setting the time and date	103
Owner Name	104
Unit of Measure	105
Transmission Type	106
Tire Size	107
Gear Ratio	110
Vehicle Weight	112
Vehicle Information Summary	113
Scanning for new modules	114
Software Version Number	118
Setting Volume	119
Current Tuning Selections	120
Calibration IDs	121
Calibration Not Found / Reading Calibration Files	122
Accelerometer Calibration	124
Updating Your HyperPAC	126
Update Using SD Card	126
What to do before taking your vehicle in for service	128
PRODUCT WARRANTY	128

Installing the HyperPACTM

You should find included with the HyperPACTM a clamp, plastic spacer, and 4 screws (fig. A). Several holes are provided to allow adjustment for the mounting location (fig. B). With the HyperPACTM laying face down, align the plastic spacer to the holes on the back of the unit (fig C). Place the clamp on top of the plastic spacer, with the lift tab pointed to the left or right of the HyperPACTM screen (fig D), and align it with the holes in the spacer. Insert the screws provided and tighten (fig E).



Figure A



Installing the HyperPACTM Included with the HyperPACTM is a suction cup mount base (fig F). Locate a position on the windshield to mount the HyperPACTM that will not obstruct the driver's view. Suggested mounting locations are in the center of the windshield (fig G), or on the far left of the driver, near the A-pillar (fig H).





Figure G

Figure H

Installing the HyperPAC[™]

Secure the Suction Cup Mount

The suction cup mount can be adjusted by loosening the adjustment knobs and moving the mounting points (fig I). For best results when mounting, make sure the surface of the windshield and the suction cup are both clean. Position the suction cup with the latch pointing down towards the dash. Press in on the latch in the open position to extend the suction area away from the plastic cup. Press the suction cup against the windshield. Once the suction cup is stuck to the windshield, press the mount against the cup and secure the latch (fig J). The cup should be secured on the windshield. Test by tugging lightly on the mount to insure it is secure.



Figure I





Mount the HyperPACTM

To mount the HyperPACTM unit on the mount base, align the clamp with the platform on the mount base and lightly press the HyperPACTM unit until it snaps

into place (fig K). Make sure you have the HyperPACTM screen positioned correctly. The power button and speaker vents should be on the right of the unit with the Hypertech logo at the bottom. Adjust the mount to position the screen in the desired location, and tighten the adjusting knobs. The platform on the mount base will swivel to allow for

ultimate screen adjustability. To remove the unit, pull the tab on the clamp towards the HyperPACTM unit to release the clamp.

Installing the HyperPACTM Connect the Cables

With the key in the off position, connect one end of the provided cable to the port on the lower right side of the HyperPACTM (fig L). Locate the Data Link Connector (DLC) under the driver's side dash panel. Plug the HyperPACTM cable into the DLC. Make sure the cable is plugged in completely to ensure a good connection (fig M).



Figure L



Route the cable up around the dash so as to not interfere with any accessories. DO NOT wrap the cable around any accessories such as the parking brake lever, gear selector, etc. Make sure any slack in the cable is located so that it doesn't interfere with the driver's feet, pedals, or other moving objects.

Using the HyperPAC

The power key (the button to the right of the display with the blue ring) has three functions.

- 1. Press the button until the blue ring illuminates to power on the unit.
- 2. By pressing it momentarily and releasing within $\frac{1}{2}$ $\frac{3}{4}$ second will toggle the display between it's day and night settings.
- 3. By pressing and holding for 1 second or more will power down the unit.

HyperPAC comes with a touch sensitive screen. Most operations with the HyperPAC are accomplished by touching one of the "buttons" displayed on the screen. Also gauge faces and list items are also used to initiate actions.

Most screens offer a HELP button. This will be located in the center position of the bottom row of keys. The help text displayed will be specific for whatever screen is currently being displayed. Touch the HELP button at any time for help understanding the operation of that screen. Touch the OK button on the help screen to close it.

Getting Started and System Setup

Congratulations and thank you for purchasing the HyperPACTM! Your decision to purchase the HyperPACTM demonstrates your knowledge and appreciation of innovative automotive technology. This product takes driving into a new realm; transforming it into a customized, high-tech information experience.

You are now the owner of the world's first Performance Automotive Computer, packed with five distinct programs:

- Performance Tuning
- Drag Strip
- Dynamometer
- Gauges
- Diagnostics

Performance Tuning •Provides the same legendary features of our Power Programmer; tuning for regular and premium octane, selection between three horsepower stages for diesel vehicles and the ability to change a variety of other features, (discussed further in chapter 3).

Drag Strip • Simulates a track run with a Christmas tree start to measure reaction and run times, creates real-life time-slips and displays run data in table and graph formats. Engine operating conditions are recorded as well as all test sessions so that runs may be compared.

Dynamometer • Displays drive-wheel horsepower vs. vehicle speed and engine horsepower and torque vs. RPM in both table and graph formats. It automatically corrects horsepower and torque to Standard Temperature and Pressure allowing valid comparisons between tests conducted under different atmospheric conditions or on different days. As with Drag Strip, all sessions are recorded so that they may be reviewed and compared at a later time.

Gauges • An advanced package that allows for viewing and recording of up to 16 engine functions, such as RPM, Mass Air Flow, Intake Air Temp, and others, in digital form or in combinations of one, two or five analog gauges. All sessions can be recorded to compare data or diagnose problems.

Diagnostics • Provides the ability to read and clear Diagnostic Trouble Codes. Easy descriptions are given so that service and technical manuals are not needed.

In additions to these awesome programs, your HyperPACTM also has the ability to accept more exciting new software programs that are on the way!

The HyperPACTM also has a Vehicle/Owner Information screen which allows you to enter or review data about your vehicle's weight, tire size, gear ratio, etc. The HyperPACTM unit's display screen can be adjusted to a white background with blue text or blue background with white text. The screen's brightness can be adjusted and the volume control set. This screen is accessible for review or changes at any time. If you purchase add-on modules to supplement the functionality of your HyperPAC the functions to add and configure them can be found here.

Based on years of dynamometer-developed engine tuning and track testing experience, Hypertech designed the HyperPACTM to be easy to operate. Each program is loaded with useful HELP screens which make this instruction book virtually unnecessary. However, you will want to keep this in your glove box so you'll always have it handy should you need it.

A high-resolution, 3"x4" touch screen provides an easy-to-navigate, user-friendly interface. The touch screen only shows the buttons that apply to the current screen being viewed, eliminating cumbersome button combinations and multiple operations to navigate through programs. A "Smart Keyboard" or number pad screen to enter text and numbers appears automatically when needed.

Every time the unit first powers up the screen will display the HyperPACTM logo for about 10 seconds while the system boots up. This process is necessary because the HyperPACTM is not just a tuning programmer; but it is truly a "mini" computer with its on operating system similar to a PC. That is how the HyperPACTM got its name, the "Pac" in HyperPACTM stands for "Performance Automotive Computer" and add HYPER to the front and you have the "Hypertech Performance Automotive Computer."



After the system boots up the unit will display the welcome screen and then lead you through some system setup screens. This setup process will only take place the first time you use your HyperPACTM.

After the initial setup has been performed the unit will either go directly to the HyperPACTM Main Menu or to the last selected Gauges screen after the system boots up.

If you ever need to change any of the setup parameters you can access them through the VEHICLE/OWNER INFORMATION button on the main menu.

When you power up your HyperPAC for the first time it will take you through a series of screens where it will gather some basic information as well as lock itself to your vehicle. All the settings being configured at this stage can also be reviewed and reset by going to the "Vehicle/Owner Information" from the main menu.

After you enter the User Name the HyperPACTM will request information from the vehicle's computer. The screen will display "Please Wait" while the screen is receiving information.

After the vehicle information is verified the unit is ready to be locked to the vehicle before allowing normal operation.

IMPORTANT - The HyperPACTM can only be used on the vehicle that it is locked to. Once the unit has been locked to a vehicle it must be sent back to the factory to be unlocked before it can be connected to another vehicle.

Touch CONTINUE to lock the unit to the vehicle.

Touch CANCEL if you are not connected to the vehicle that you wish to install the HyperPACTM unit on.

🗖 HYPERpac De	evelopment W	indow (_ 🗆 🗙
Lock To Vehicle			
The HyperPAC this vehicle.	is now ready	to lock its	elf to
VIN =	: 3G9YY14S9	41234567	
2004 Chevr	olet Corvette	Z06 5.7L L	.S6 V8
Calibration ID	= Multiple Ca	alibration II	Ds found
Doing this will allow all HyperPAC features to be made available. This will permanently tie the HyperPAC unit to this specific vehicle.			
Touch CONTIN CANCEL to abo	UE to lock to ort this proces	this vehicl ss.	e or

After locking to your vehicle the HyperPAC still has additional questions which must be answered to fully configure your HyperPAC. These are generally pieces of information which cannot be determined by reading the vehicle's VIN alone.

Note that the specific screens displayed and questions asked will vary from vehicle to vehicle.

Finally a summary screen will be displayed which shows the vehicle information. This is the final step in the initialization process.

🗖 HYPER	pac Developme	nt Window	
Vehicle Inform	nation		
Date:	11/22/2006	Time:	4:17 PM
Name:			
Model:	Corvette Z06		
Year:	2004	Trans:	Automatic
Make:	Chevrolet	Tire size:	Stock
		Gear ratio:	Stock
Engine:	5.7L LS6 V8	Weight:	3625.0 lbs.
	VIN: 3G9YY1	4894123456	57
	HELP) (Make Changes) (ENTER

Touch MAKE CHANGES to update any of the vehicle information, or touch NEXT to complete the initial HyperPACTM setup and go to the Main Menu.

The HyperPAC setup is now complete and you are ready to begin enjoying all the features of your new HyperPAC.

HYPERpac Development Window	
Uupoc	
nypeipä	ЭС"
Main Menu	
Reformance	
Tuning Drag Strip	amometer
Gauges Diagnostics V	'ehicle/ Jwner
	ormation

This is the default screen which will be displayed each time you power up your HyperPAC. However, you can select another display to be the default screen. By entering the Gauges program and select one of the gauge displays this can now set a new default screen automatically. If you power off the unit at this point the current screen will become the new default screen which will be displayed at power up. So by selecting and configuring your selected screen from the Gauges program you can customize you HyperPAC to show any default screen you wish. Please see the Gauges chapter for details on these screens.

Possible Problems Encountered During Startup

Deciding to NOT lock to a vehicle

When you are asked to lock to this vehicle, if you choose CANCEL the following screens will be displayed.

Can't Run
The HYPERpac unit has not yet been locked to any vehicle and cannot be operated. Please connect to the vehicle with which you wish to lock in order to proceed.
Calibration ID = 56028781AC
Can't Run We're sorry but the HYPERpac unit cannot be operated in this mode. If you suspect some problem with your unit please call Hypertech at: 1-800-532-3351
(TEST FXIT)

Since the HyperPAC has not yet locked to a vehicle it cannot perform any functions. You must repeat the startup process to lock to a vehicle.

Calibration Not Found

When the HyperPAC unit locks to your vehicle it communicates with the vehicle's electronic control unit and reads the identification of the various calibration files contained within. This information is required by the HyperPAC to perform its Performance Tuning functions. In some cases however the HyperPAC might not recognize all the calibration files found. This can happen if the vehicle you are driving was produced after the HyperPAC was shipped from the factory. In this case the locking to the vehicle can still proceed and the following screen will be displayed.



At this point you can continue to lock to the vehicle however the Performance Tuning functions will be temporarily disabled, but all other features will work. You will need to contact Hypertech in order to get an update to the tuning files in the HyperPAC. Hypertech will make an update available for you which contains the necessary tuning information. Please see the chapter in this manual about updating your HyperPAC.

In the meantime you can continue with the remaining questions. When locking is complete you will see on the main menu that the Performance Tuning function is not available.



The next time you power up the HyperPAC you will be reminded that the calibration files are not supported with the following screen.

🔲 HYPERpac Development Winde 📰 💷 🔲 🔀
Calibration Not Found
The engine calibration tables found in this vehicle are not supported by this version of HyperPAC. All features except Performance Tuning are available.
Calibration ID = Multiple Calibration IDs found
(HELP) OK

Once you have obtained to correct calibration files from Hypertech this message will no longer be displayed and the Performance Tuning function will be made available.

Calibration files changed

If you ever take your vehicle in to the dealer it is possible that they may update the tuning files in your vehicles computer. If this should occur than the tuning information you had loaded into the vehicle computer using the HyperPAC will be lost. When the HyperPAC next powers up it will detect that the tuning files have changed. At this point it could be in one of two states: either the new tuning files in your vehicle are recognized by the HyperPAC, or the new tuning files are not recognized.

If the tuning files are recognized then the HyperPAC can simply reset its internal tables to reflect that the vehicle is now in a stock condition. The following screen will be displayed.

🗖 HYPERpac Development Winds 🖬 💷 🗖
Calibration Changed
The calibration tables in this vehicle have changed since the last time the HyperPAC unit was used. The programming information in the HyperPAC unit has been updated. The tuning selections have now been set to stock.
Calibration ID = Multiple Calibration IDs found
(HELP) OK

In this case all tuning capabilities are still available. In order to reload your selected tuning options into your vehicle you must go back to the Performance Tuning program and make your selections and program the vehicle again.

Alternately the files loaded by your dealer might not be recognized by the HyperPAC. In this case the following screen will be displayed.

🔲 HYPERpac Development Windd 🖬 🗐 🗔 🔀
Calibration Changed
The calibration tables in this vehicle have changed. The new table in the vehicle is not supported by this version of HyperPAC. The Performance Tuning feature cannot be supported but all other functions can still be performed.
Calibration ID = Multiple Calibration IDs found
(HELP) OK

This can occur in instances where the tuning file the dealer loaded was not known to Hypertech at the time of your HyperPAC's manufacture. In this case you will temporarily not be able to perform the Performance Tuning program. You must now contact Hypertech's customer service to obtain an update to your HyperPAC. You may be asked to go to the Calibration ID screen in order to tell Hypertech which calibration files are missing (see the Performance Tuning chapter for further details on this function).

Wrong Vehicle

If your HyperPAC displays the following screen it indicates that the HyperPAC does not recognize some vital information about your vehicle.



There are some common conditions which can cause this problem. The most common cause is that the HyperPAC is not for this particular make, model or year vehicle. The year is a particularly common mistake made. Please read the packing label carefully to be sure you have purchased the correct HyperPAC for your vehicle.

There can be other causes however. There have been cases of unusual body style vehicles causing this error. For instance, some "cab-on-chassis" configurations might not have been fully configured in the HyperPAC software. It is possible some database files may be missing or not up to date.

In many cases, if you have purchased the correct HyperPAC for your vehicle, this problem can be corrected with a simple update from Hypertech. Please contact our customer service department to resolve this issue.

Performance Tuning Program

With the Performance Tuning program, you can optimize your engine's tuning as well as adjust other vehicle parameters, all at the touch of a button! With the performance tuning program, you can get more horsepower and torque for any kind of driving. For vehicles designed to run on regular octane, the HyperPAC features Hypertech's exclusive "Dual Fuel" tuning for regular and premium octane gasoline. In most vehicles, Hypertech's power tuning for regular octane produces virtually the same power gains as the premium octane tuning, saving you the difference at the gas pump. For diesels, Hypertech delivers the most powerful, safest, street-legal tuning for towing. This 3-Stage diesel tuning can be used at the maximum power setting when towing up to the vehicle's maximum weight rating, while maintaining safe critical exhaust gas temperatures (EGTs) and emissions.

With HyperPAC you have complete freedom to select any or all tuning options for your vehicle. You can select whichever tuning options you desire and program them at any time. You can also program any individual or group of parameters back to stock while leaving others tuned. Plus, you have the ability to return all settings back to stock with a single option selection if you wish.

HyperPAC tuning is designed to operate on vehicles whose computer is in stock condition. You *should not* attempt to program a vehicle that has already been programmed by another device! This "stacking" can result in unpredictable behavior which may damage your engine. Only load HyperPAC tuning into vehicles whose computer is in stock condition.

However, if your vehicle *does* contain other after-market tuning you can still use all other HyperPAC features. The drag, dyno and gauge applications will still operate as intended on these vehicles.

Read below to see the specific features you can change all at the touch of a button!



From the HyperPACTM Main Menu, touch PERFORMANCE TUNING.

HyperPAC offers the ability to tune a wide variety of vehicle parameters and will only display the specific options available on your vehicle. Therefore your screens may look different to the ones shown here. In some cases there will be more options available than can be easily shown on a single screen. In these cases an arrow will appear on the right hand side of the screen. Touching this arrow will take you to additional programming options.



Touch the item you wish to modify to see the possible tuning selections for this parameter.

Touch CURRENT SETTINGS to display a list of what is currently programmed in the vehicle's computer. The first time you connect the HyperPACTM to the vehicle all performance settings are set to their stock value.

🔲 HYPERpac Development Winds 🗐 🔲 🖂 🔀		
Current Settings		
Currently Programmed Selections		
Engine Power Tuning	= Stock Tuning	
Intake System	= Stock Intake	
Rev Limit	= Stock	
1 - 2 Shift	= Stock	
2 - 3 Shift	= Stock	
3 - 4 Shift	= Stock	
Shift Firmness	= Stock Shift Firmness	
Top Speed Limiter	= Stock	
Fan Temp	= Stock Thermostat	
BACK MAIN HELP Make Changes		

Touch MAKE CHANGES to return to the Performance Tuning main menu and select the option that you wish to modify.

Engine Power Tuning

Get more horsepower and torque for any kind of driving. For vehicles designed to run on regular octane, the HyperPACTM features Hypertech's exclusive "Dual Fuel" tuning for regular and premium octane gasoline. In most vehicles, Hypertech's power tuning for regular octane produces virtually the same power gains as the premium octane tuning, saving you the difference at the gas pump. For diesels, Hypertech delivers the most powerful, safest, street-legal tuning for towing. This 3-Stage diesel tuning can be used at the maximum power setting when towing up to the vehicle's maximum weight rating, while maintaining safe critical exhaust gas temperatures (EGTs) and emissions.

The Engine Power Tuning screen will display one of the following screens depending on your particular vehicle. Unique screens are presented for gasoline power vehicles, diesels, vehicle which can support various octane fuels and, in some cases, custom tuning is available for vehicles with aftermarket intake systems. The particular screen shown will depend upon what is supported on your particular vehicle. It will be similar to one of the following screen types.

Tuning for gasoline engines which support multiple fuel grades

Select the desired level of Power Tuning® and touch ENTER.

The most powerful 50-State, street legal engine tuning, Hypertech's exclusive Dual FuelTM engine tuning for both regular and premium is available for vehicles that were originally designed to run on regular low octane fuel. Power Tuning® for Regular should only be used with a minimum fuel rating of 87 octane. Hypertech Power Tuning® for Premium should only be used with a minimum fuel rating of 93 octane.

Visit <u>www.hypertech.com</u> and go to "Dyno Charts" to see the horsepower and torque gains for your vehicle and decide which Power Tuning® setting is best for your vehicle.



Tuning for diesels

Hypertech diesel tuning is offered in 3 different stages to match your individual driving styles, with Stage 3 providing the maximum Horsepower and Torque increases. All Hypertech Power Tuning® is developed for the maximum towing weights allowed by the manufacturer. Refer to your vehicle's owner's manual for approved towing weights for your vehicle.



Tuning for custom aftermarket intake systems

Hypertech also offers tuning specifically designed to work with particular intake systems. This custom tuning was performed on the vehicle using each of the indicated cold air intake systems. This tuning is also available in both the Dual Fuel levels. Select the fuel you wish to run and the intake system you have installed using the controls on this screen.

HYPERpac Develo	pment Winde	
Engine Power Tuning		
Use the controls configuration and desire. Touch EN	below to sele the level of t ITER when re	ect your vehicle tuning you eady.
Stock Tuning	Hypertech Power Tuning For Regular	Hypertech Power Tuning For Premium
Intake	System	
AEM Bru	ite Force	
BACK MAIN MENU	HELP	ENTER

Tuning for custom supercharger pulleys



Adjust RPM Rev Limiter

The key to faster acceleration is to use more of your engine's horsepower. The HyperPACTM lets you adjust your engine's rpm limiter to improve performance and driving fun. The stock computer is programmed to shut down the engine when it reaches the redline. But if you have modified your vehicle to increase its high-speed performance, more rpm means more power. When you shift gears at the stock rpm limit, the engine falls back to below the peak of its horsepower curve. When you extend the engine's rpm range with the HyperPACTM, your engine has more power available after gear changes. And by keeping the engine in the "sweet spot" of its power curve, you can increase the average horsepower that accelerates the vehicle.

Use the UP and DOWN arrows to increase or decrease your RPM rev limiter in 100 RPM increments. This will adjust the RPM at which the car computer will cut ignition or fuel. This setting is independent of a shift point selection and will affect the maximum engine revs in any gear.

🗖 HYPERpac Development Windd 🖬 🗐 🖂 🔀	
Rev Limit	
Use ti or low RPM i +/-500 Touch	he UP and DOWN arrow keys to raise ver the engine RPM rev limiter in 100 increments. Maximum adjustment is) RPM from stock. n ENTER to select and continue.
	Rev Limit
[Stock
BACK	

Adjust Electric Cooling Fan Settings

The HyperPACTM also allows you to electronically adjust the "on/off" temperatures of your vehicle's electric cooling fans. When used with a Hypertech PowerStat (low-temperature thermostat) this produces a cooler, denser intake charge that allows the engine to make more power. A cooler engine is also less likely to detonate under heavy loads. That means better performance for you and longer life for your engine.

Installing a thermostat that opens/closes at a cooler temperature can eliminate or reduce harmful detonation under heavy load by letting the engine operate cooler. To take full advantage of a cooler thermostat the temperatures that the electric fans turn on and off at need to be adjusted to ensure that fresh air is being pumped across the radiator while the thermostat cycles open and closed. The HyperPAC will automatically adjust the vehicle's electric cooling fan on/off temperatures to match different thermostat temperature ratings. The electric cooling fan on/off temperatures can also be adjusted to allow cooler engine temperatures even with the factory installed thermostat. Select the temperature rating of the thermostat you have installed.



Adjust Transmission Shift Points

You can adjust automatic transmission shift points for maximum performance for faster acceleration and better 1/4-mile times, as well as adjust the part-throttle shifting to work properly with non-stock tire sizes and/or non-stock rear gear ratios. If you've installed taller or shorter tires or changed the rear gear ratio, the vehicle's onboard computer can't calculate speed correctly. It may signal the transmission to upshift too soon or to hold a gear too long. With the HyperPACTM, you can customize the shift points for every gear.

For vehicles with electronic transmission controls HyperPAC offers adjustments to the shift points. Shift points can be individually raised or lowered in each gear. The HyperPAC will display controls for the appropriate number of gears. Note that some transmission controllers determine shift points based on vehicle speed while others control it based on engine RPM. The controls presented will be configured based on your particular vehicle. Use these controls to raise or lower your shift points for each gear.

Note – If you are raising your shift points you *must* raise your Rev Limit accordingly! By raising your shift points *without* raising your rev limit you may enter a condition where you car will not shift because the required RPM cannot be reached. Always raise your rev limit by at least as much as you raise your shift points.

🔲 HYPERpac Development Windd 🗐 🔲 🗔 🔀						
Shift Points						
Use the UP and DOWN arrow keys to adjust any or all shift points. Touch ENTER to select and continue.						
1 - 2 Shift	+200 RPM					
2 - 3 Shift	+100 RPM					
3 - 4 Shift	Stock					
BACK	AAIN IENU HELP ENTER					

Adjust Transmission Shift Firmness

You can electronically increase automatic transmission line pressure for firmer shifts while reducing clutch slippage and transmission oil temperatures. That means longer transmission life.

The Shift Firmness feature increases the transmission line pressure to provide both a firmer and quicker shift to reduce clutch wear and slippage, and reduce transmission temperatures. This feature is for the factory equipped transmission and should NOT be used in conjunction with aftermarket shift kits or other transmission modifications. Failure to comply may result in damage to the transmission.

Depending on your particular vehicle you will be offered different firmness options. Some vehicles allow for four different levels of firmness, where level 4 is the firmest and the others are less aggressive shift firmness settings. You can try each of them to see which setting best suits your needs. Alternately, your vehicle may only allow for one configuration other than stock.

Select the desired level of shift firmness and touch ENTER.





Correct For Non-Stock Tires and Gears

If you've installed non-stock tire sizes or a different rear gear ratio, you must reprogram your vehicle's computer to correct speedometer/odometer readings and part-throttle shifting. The electronic "brains" in late-model vehicles are programmed to work properly only with the factory-installed tire size and rear gear ratio. If you've installed taller or shorter tires or changed the rear gear ratio, the computer can't accurately determine the vehicle's speed. As a result, the automatic transmission may not shift correctly and the speedometer/odometer readings will not be accurate (as required by law). The HyperPAC lets you select different tire sizes and rear gear ratios, and then reprograms your vehicle's computer.

Use this feature to calibrate your speedometer and odometer if you have changed the tire height or rear axle gear ratio. Not only will this correct the speedometer and odometer readings (as required by Federal Law), but it will also resynchronize transmission shift points for vehicles equipped with electronically controlled transmissions.

The operation of these settings is the same as their operation if you selected these from the Vehicle/Owner Information Settings main menu item. Please refer to that section for details on how to operate these features.

Adjust Vehicle Top Speed Limiter

Hypertech's HyperPAC lets you electronically adjust your vehicle's top-speed limiter to match the speed rating of factory-approved high-performance tires. The maximum speed of many modern vehicles is governed by the onboard computer. The stock computer is programmed to shut down the engine when the vehicle exceeds the speed rating of the original equipment tires. But if you have installed tires with a higher speed rating for off-highway competition in sanctioned events, your vehicle may be able to achieve a higher top-speed. A tire's maximum safe speed under perfect conditions is marked on its sidewall. Codes for popular high-performance tires are: T=118 mph, U=124 mph, H=130 mph, V=149 mph, Z=149+ mph

This feature may only be used with Factory approved speed rated tires. Use the UP or DOWN arrows to select the speed rating of the tires installed on the vehicle.

NOTE: Always obey Federal Traffic Laws. Do not raise the vehicle top speed limiter above the speed rating of the tires installed on the vehicle. Raising the vehicle top speed limiter above the speed rating of the tires installed on the vehicle may lead to a serious or fatal accident.

🗖 HYPERpac Development Window 📃 🗖 🔀						
Speed Rating						
Use the UP and DOWN arrow keys to adjust the vehicle's top speed limiter to match the speed rating of the tires installed on your vehicle. Example 265/75H16. Where H = 130MPH speed rating. Touch ENTER to select and continue.						
Stock						
U U						
BACK MAIN HELP ENTER						

Programming New Changes

🔲 HYPERpac Develo	pment Winder 🔳 🛛	IMPORTANT:		
View Changes to Program		-DO NOT leave the vehicle while		
New Performance Selections are High		programming is in process.		
Engine Power Tuning	= Hypertech Regular	-Make sure the vehicle battery is		
Intake System	= K&N Typhoon	FULLY charged BEFORE		
Rev Limit	= +200 RPM	programming.		
1 - 2 Shift	= +200 RPM	-DO NOT operate electrical		
2 - 3 Shift	= Stock	accessories (radio, windows,		
3 - 4 Shift	= +200 RPM	wipers, etc.) while programming.		
Shift Firmness	= Firmer Shifting	-DO NOT attempt programming		
Top Speed Limiter	= Stock	while the vehicle is connected to a		
Fan Temp	= Stock Thermostat	battery charger.		
BACK MAIN H	IELP (Make Changes) (PROG			

From the Performance Tunings Main Menu, touch PROGRAM CHANGES to see a complete list of all of the changes before reprogramming the vehicle.

If you wish to make more changes before programming the vehicle, touch MAKE CHANGES. If all of the changes are correct touch START PROGRAMMING to begin the programming process. The HyperPACTM will lead you through some simple instructions screens requiring you to cycle the ignition on and off, simply follow the instructions on the screen. These Instruction screens may vary depending upon Year, Make, & Model and are not shown in this manual. Whenever you are given instructions to turn the ignition on or off you must switch the ignition *before* touching the OK button. The programming process may fail if you do not follow the instructions exactly.

NOTE: The programming process takes between one and 20 minutes. The vehicle's engine cannot be running during the programming process. Never leave the vehicle unattended during the programming process.



Returning The Vehicle To The Stock Program

From the Performance Tuning's Main Menu, touch RETURN ALL SETTINGS TO STOCK.

NOTE: All of the performance tuning features will be reset to the original stock program.

HYPERpac Development Wind			
Return ALL Performance Settings to			
Touch "START PROGRAMI reprogram all of your setti Your current settings will I future use.	MING" to ngs to stock. be saved for		
	START PROGRAMMING		

The HyperPACTM will lead you through some simple instructions screens requiring you to cycle the ignition on and off, simply follow the instructions on the screen. These Instruction screens may vary depending upon Year, Make, & Model and are not shown in this manual.

NOTE: The programming process takes between one and 20 minutes. The vehicle's engine cannot be running during the programming process. Never leave the vehicle unattended during the programming process.
If you have started the Power Tuning program, make selections, and then attempt to exit the program then HyperPAC will warn you before allowing you to exit. If you meant to actually program these changes into the vehicle then touch NO and you will be returned into the program where you can now select Program Changes to begin the programming process. If you do leave the program without programming your selections then your selections will be discarded and must be entered again before they can be programmed.

Note, that if you had made a change to tire size or gear ratio from the main Vehicle/Information Setup program then HyperPAC will consider this to be a request for a programming selection. When you next enter the Power Tuning program HyperPAC will keep track of this request and prompt you to program it before attempting to leave Power Tuning.

	HYPERpac Development Winde 📰 💷 🗖	×
View	Changes to Program	
N	HyperPAC Warning	d
	You have made tuning selections which have not yet been programmed into your vehicle. Do you really want to exit?	
	Yes No	
(в		NG)

Drag Strip Program

With a real "Christmas Tree" start, the Drag Strip program allows you to measure your vehicle's performance and produces an exact duplication of a drag strip time slip, with reaction times, 60ft, 330ft, 1/8th mile, 1000ft, and ¼ mile speeds and E.T.s.

In addition to getting all of the standard time slip information, every run automatically generates a "magazine style" Road Test with acceleration measurements of 0-10, 20, 30, and continuing in ten mile-per-hour increments until you let off the accelerator pedal. You also get a detailed Drive Wheel Horsepower chart and graph, and Data Acquisition report for each run to let you know what the vehicle's operating conditions were during the test.

For convenience, each run is automatically named and saved so you can go back and review the results at anytime.

Creating New Test Sessions

Enter the Drag Strip program from the HyperPACTM Main Menu by touching the DRAG STRIP button.



When you first enter the Drag Strip program from the Main Menu the following screen will be displayed allowing you to create new test sessions or review any saved test sessions.

🔲 HYPERpac Development Windd 🗐 🔲 🗌 🔀
Drag Strip
Нуреграс™
Drag Strip
Create New Test Session Sessions

To begin a new test session, Touch CREATE NEW TEST SESSION and the HyperPACTM automatically names the session with the current date and brings up a keyboard for entering session notes.

Explanation of how sessions and runs are named

The HyperPACTM groups and stores multiple runs within individual test sessions. Each test session is automatically named by the date it is performed on.

Any additional sessions performed on the same day are indicated by the number that appears after the underscore on the far right-hand of the session name.

(Session 01/01/2005_1 Run 1) indicates the first run of the first test session performed on January 1, 2005.

(Session 01/01/2005_1 Run 2) indicates the second run of the first test session performed on January 1, 2005.

(Session 01/01/2005_2 Run 1) indicates the first run of the second session performed on January 1, 2005.

NOTE: The session name and run # will always be displayed in the upper right hand corner of the screen.

SESSION NOTES

When you first select Create New Test Session a keyboard is automatically displayed for entering session notes. You are not required to enter session notes and may choose to skip this process by simply touching ENTER. Session notes are for keeping track of information that will apply to <u>ALL</u> of the runs within the current session. This is the place to put information that will not change between runs. A good example of this would be entering the current configuration of your vehicle for that test day, example- new cold air kit, new headers, camshaft, etc...



Use the keyboard to type in the session notes and touch ENTER to proceed to the RUN SETUP screen.

NOTE: You can touch ENTER without entering any notes and go straight to the Run Setup screen.

RUN SETUP Screen

The Run Setup screen will always be displayed before making a Drag Strip or Dynamometer a run. This screen contains all of the information and settings that can effect horsepower and torque measurements.



Run Notes

Unlike session notes, the RUN NOTES window is used for entering data that may change for each individual run. An example of this would be things such as, the level of boost that you dialed in for the run, or how you launched the vehicle off of the line. Again, like session notes, it is not required to enter run notes and you can go straight to the Staging Lane by touching STAGE VEHICLE.

Touch the Run Notes window to bring up the keyboard to enter run notes.

HYPERpac	Development Win	da <mark>- 🔤 💶 </mark>
Run Notes	Sess	ion 11/30/2006_1 Run 1
BOOST SET	TO 12PSI	
Q W E	$\left(R \right) \left(T \right) \left(Y \right) \left(Y$	U)(I)(0)(P)
ASD	FGH	J K L 123
Z X C) V B N (M SPC BS .
BACK	HELP	ENTER

NOTE: You can also go back after the run is finished and update the run notes to include information like a missed gear, etc...

Change Setup

For accurate horsepower and torque measurements, each of the settings shown under "Current Setup" must be entered correctly. These settings can be quickly updated before making a run by touching the CHANGE SETUP button.

Touching the CHANGE SETUP button brings up a list of the parameters which you can set.



<u>Vehicle Weight</u> Refers to the "curb" weight of the vehicle as it will be tested. This should include any additional weight for fuel, cargo, and the weight of any passengers. Most race tracks have scales to accurately measure the weight of the vehicle as it is to be tested, and this is the best way to ensure the highest level of accuracy. If you don't have access to heavy duty scales that are designed for weighing vehicles, you can obtain the vehicle's "curb" weight from the owner's manual or the vehicle manufacturer's website. You can estimate the weight of the fuel by using the following formulas: for "regular" octane fuel ($6.216 \times \#$ of gallons), and for "premium" fuel use ($6.350 \times \#$ of gallons). The vehicle weight is very important in determining the horsepower of the vehicle however; it has no impact on the elapsed time measurements.

<u>Tire Size and Gear Ratio</u> The Tire Size and Gear Ratio settings should reflect what is currently installed on the vehicle.

Tire Pressure refers to the current inflation pressure of the driving tires.

Correction Factors

Enter the correction factors to be used to correct the calculated horsepower and torque values. By default these are set to values which will yield no alteration to the horsepower for environmental correction. By setting these values to the prevailing conditions when you performed your run you will get more accurate and more repeatable horsepower readings. The values you enter here will be carried from run to run until you next change them.

If you ever wish to return to the default values which apply no correction simply return to this screen and touch "Reset To STP".

Relative Humidity is set to a default value of 0%. This can usually be obtained from the weather section of your local newspaper.

Air Temperature indicates the current ambient (outside) temperature in degrees Fahrenheit or Celsius (the unit of measure is determined by the global setting in the vehicle/owner information).

Barometric Pressure indicates the current Barometric Pressure as measured in inches of mercury or millibars.

Drag Strip Setup

Tree indicates the type of drag strip "Christmas Tree" that is currently selected. Choose between the standard "Sportsman" and "Pro" tree configurations. Both trees start with the first two yellow lights lighting 1 second apart. Then there will be about a two second delay. The Sportsman tree will then sequentially light then three main yellow lights at ½ second intervals, then light the green light. The Pro tree will light all three main yellow lights simultaneously and 4/10ths of a second later light the green light.

Distance indicates the setting for a $1/8^{th}$ mile or $\frac{1}{4}$ mile drag strip. The HyperPAC will automatically sound a tone and show on the screen when you have traveled the selected distance.

<u>Accelerometer Sensitivity</u> This setting provides a means of controlling the sensitivity of the HyperPAC for detecting the actual launch of your vehicle. In cars with a rough idle it is possible to falsely trigger the launch detection by the movement of the vehicle. Similarly, in vehicles that leave the line very gently it is possible the HyperPAC might fail to detect as soon as the vehicle begins to move. In either case, you can increase or decrease the sensitivity of the HyperPAC using this control.

<u>Configure Rollout</u> This specifies the distance the vehicle must travel before the run officially begins. By default this distance is set to 12.5". This distance reflects the length of the front tire as seen by the standard NHRA timing light located 1 9/16" above the ground. For the most accurate track simulation set this screen according to the actual dimensions of you tire. Or you can directly enter the rollout distance you wish to use.

Staging the vehicle and making a Run

After verifying that all of your settings are correct touch STAGE VEHICLE to prepare to make a run.

The Staging Lane screen will display a racetrack "Christmas Tree" on the right-hand side of the screen and the Engine Monitor will show important operating conditions on the left-hand side.

The specific data shown on the left side of the screen will vary from vehicle to vehicle based on make, model, year and specific vehicle configuration. However, this data can be changed. Simply by touching any of the data items shown you will be taken to a list of all available data to monitor. Simply select the data item you wish to see from the list then touch OK, and that data item will be displayed in the selected display position. Please refer to the Gauges section for further details on this feature.

🔲 HYPERpac Development Windd 🗐 🔲 🗔 🔀					
Sta	iging Lane	Session 1	1/30/2006_1 Run 1		
	RPM	1020 RPM	** • •		
	Vehicle Speed	68 KPH	** **		
	Throttle Pos	17 %	0-0		
	Spark Adv	8.5 deg	ă lă		
	Knock Retard	1.7 deg	ă Lă		
	Accel Pedal	17 %	YTY		
	Coolant Temp	53.6 C	<u>e</u> -e		
	Int Air Temp	- 19.6 C	BB		
	Trans Temp	55.3 C			
	Current Gear	P/N			
$\left(\right)$	BACK)	START	TREE		

- 1. Bring the vehicle to a complete stop positioned on the starting line. With the brake pedal depressed, raise the engine RPM to the desired speed at which you want to leave the starting line. When you are staged and ready to make a run, touch START TREE.
- 2. The prestage light will come on (first small light).
- 3. One second later the stage light will come on (second small light).
- 4. For the next two seconds the HyperPAC will zero its accelerometers. If the vehicle is not completely stationary during this time invalid result will be generated.
- 5. If configured for the Sportsman tree audible tones will sound in 0.5 second intervals with each (yellow) light. The standard "Sportsman" tree is the

default setting. If you select the "Pro" tree all three \bigcirc (yellow) lights will come on simultaneously for 0.4 seconds.

- 6. The left side G (green) light will then be displayed and you can begin your run. The right hand R (red) light will come on as well.
- 7. If you travel more than the rollout distance before the green light is displayed then you have jumped the start and the left hand red light will be displayed. Note you can still perform the run and get all the data as normal, but the reaction time will show a negative value.

🔲 HYPERpac Development Winde 🖬 💷 🖂					
Sta	iging Lane	Session	12/1/2006_8 Run 1		
	RPM	5700 RPM	00 00		
	Vehicle Speed	114 MPH	00 00		
	Throttle Pos	95 %	0-0		
	Spark Adv	47.0 deg	ă lă		
	Knock Retard	9.5 deg	ă Lă		
	Accel Pedal	95 %	XTX		
	Coolant Temp	252.0 F	<u>G</u> -G		
	Int Air Temp	159.5 F	R-R		
	Trans Temp	252.0 F			
	Current Gear	Р			
	ABORT RUN				

NOTE: For greater accuracy and consistency between runs use the Engine Monitor window to view the real-time data conditions to start each run with the same operating temperatures.

If, at any time up until the car begins moving, you touch the ABORT RUN button then the run will be aborted and no data will be saved. No run will be considered to have taken place and there will be no record of the run in the log. Once the vehicle begins to move however there will be data created.

Test in Process

When you leave the starting line the HyperPAC[™] will switch to a screen displaying the Engine Monitor readings and a large tachometer.

🔲 HYPERpac Development Winder 🔳 🔲 🖂 🖂					
Test In Process		Session 12/1/2006_8 Run 1			
Vehicle Speed	50 MPH	1 ATTA			
Throttle Pos	42 %	$(\land)^{3}$			
Spark Adv	15.2 deg	ζ ² \ ⁴ λ			
Knock Retard	4.2 deg	F \ 7			
Accel Pedal	42 %	F 1 🖌 5-			
Coolant Temp	167.2 F	r J			
Int Air Temp	48.2 F				
Trans Temp	167.2 F	×1000 RPM ¥			
Current Gear	3	RPM			
		STOP RUN			

You may terminate the run by touching STOP RUN.

The HyperPACTM will sound a long tone once you reach the quarter-mile (or eighth-mile) mark, but the test results will not be displayed until the vehicle comes to a complete stop.

A drag run can be terminated by any of the following conditions:

- 1. You travel the specified run length (1/4 or 1/8th mile).
- 2. Pressing the brake pedal
- 3. Touching the STOP RUN button.

Regardless of the reason for stopping the run the HyperPAC will always attempt to calculate data from the run.





Reviewing the test results

During each run the HyperPACTM records all of the data and automatically processes it into user-friendly reports so you can easily review the test results.

NOTE: From any of the following report screens you can touch NEW RUN to exit and get ready for another run. All of the tests are automatically saved and can be viewed by selecting "Viewed Saved Sessions" from the Drag Strip program's main menu. This process will be explained in Viewing Saved Sessions.

The **Drag Time Slip** is the first screen displayed after the vehicle comes to a complete stop. The HyperPACTM time slip is an exact replica of a time-slip like you get at the track. It includes the reaction time and 60ft, 330ft, $1/8^{th}$ mile, 1000', and $\frac{1}{4}$ mile speeds and E.T.s.

🔲 HYPERpac Development Winder 🔳 💷 🔀								
Drag Strip Time Slip	Drag Strip Time Slip Session 10/5/2006_1 Run 1							
Drag Time Slip Drag Strip Time Slip								
(Road Test	Reaction Time = 2.323 ET MPH							
Drive Wheel	60' 330'	2.086 5.738	32.25 64.75					
	1/8	8.785	81.07					
Data	1000'	11.401	94.63					
Acquisition	1/4	13.626	100.73					
(DELETE) END RUN SESSION (HELP) (RUN NOTES) (NEW RUN								

You can quickly view any of the other test results by touching a report button on the lefthand side of the display.

The **ROAD TEST** report displays acceleration times in 10 mile-per-hour increments from 0 until you let off the gas.

🔲 HYPERpac Development Windd 🗐 🔲 🗔 🖂					
Road Test	Se	ssion 10/5/2006_1 Run 1			
	MPH	ET 🚺			
↓ TimeŠlip	0-30	2.25			
	0-40	3.14			
Road Test	0-50	4.13			
	0-60	5.40			
Drive Wheel	0-70	6.97			
	0-80	8.72			
Data	0-90	10.78			
Acquisition	0-100	13.69			
(DELETE) END HELP (RUN NEW RUN)					

The **DRIVE WHEEL HORSEPOWER** report displays the horsepower at the rear wheels vs. vehicle speed. All of the results are corrected to the STP standard (Standard Temperature and Pressure) for ambient temperature, barometric pressure, and humidity. These correction factors came from the values entered in the Vehicle Setup prior to the run and are automatically applied for each run.

HYPERpac Develo	pment Win	da y 💷 			
Drive Wheel Horsepower	Se:	ssion 10/5/2006	}_1 Run 1		
Drag	MPH	HP			
Time Slip	50	219.6			
	60	210.0			
Boad Text	70	219.4			
	80	236.8			
	90	237.6			
Drive Wheel	100	138.7			
	MAX HP 2	38.0 @ 91 N	MPH		
Data Acquisition	Horsepo	ower Graph View	,		
(DELETE) END RUN SESSION (HELP) (RUN NOTES) NEW RUN					

Touch **HORSEPOWER GRAPH** to view the horsepower results in a graph format.



On this or any other graph displayed on HyperPAC you can zoom in to get a closer view on a particular region. To zoom in touch your finger to the lower left hand corner of the area you wish to zoom, and then drag your finger across the screen to the upper right hand point. Then release your finger from the screen and the HyperPAC will zoom in and rescale the image to the area requested.



If you wish you can zoom in again to get an even closer look. Alternately, you can simply touch a point on the screen and the HyperPAC will zoom in to that point.



When zoomed touching the BACK button will unzoom.

Touch the **BACK** button to return the Horsepower table or select another report.

Touch **DATA ACQUISITION** to see a report of the operating conditions recorded during the run.

	🔲 HYPERpac Development Windd 🗐 🔲 🔲 🔀						
D	ata Acquisi	ition		Session 1	0/5/2006_	<u>1 Run 1</u>	
	Time	ENGTMP	INTAIR	TFTEMP	GEAR	$\mathbf{\Lambda}$	
	9.09	197.60	87.80	179.88	3.00		
	9.14	197.60	87.80	180.00	3.00		
	9.19	197.60	87.80	180.00	3.00		
	9.24	197.60	87.80	180.00	3.00		
	9.29	197.60	87.80	180.00	3.00		
	9.34	197.60	87.80	180.00	3.00		
	9.39	197.60	87.80	180.13	3.00	V	
(

Use the horizontal and vertical scroll bars to evaluate the operating conditions referenced to time during the run.

Touch BACK to return to the other reports.

NOTE: From any of the report screens you can touch RUN NOTES to add additional information, example: "missed 2nd gear" or "let out due to knock".

Viewing Saved Sessions



From the Drag Strip program's main menu, Touch **VIEW SAVED SESSIONS** to display a list of the saved test sessions.

A listing with all of the saved test sessions will be shown with the session name, number of runs within the session, and a snap shot of the session notes.

	🔲 HYPERpac Development Wind 🗐 🔲 🗖 🔀						
R	eview Previous Ses	ssions					
		Drag	Sessions				
	Session	Runs	Notes 🔺				
	10/9/2006_11	2	TESTING NEW HEADERS				
	10/9/2006_10	1	CAM RUN				
	10/9/2006_9	2					
	10/9/2006_8	1	SHANNON				
	10/9/2006_7	2	BILLY				
	10/9/2006_6	1					
	10/9/2006_1	1	DRAG RADIALS				
(BACK MAIN) (HEL	.P) (Delete Session) (ENTER				

Use the vertical scroll bar to highlight the session you wish to view and touch ENTER.

The HyperPACTM will display any additional session notes so you can see if you have selected the session you want to review.



Touch ENTER to proceed and view the test results for that session, or touch BACK to return to the list and select another test session.

In the review mode, once you have selected a test session to review, the report screens operate just like they do in the active mode except the <u>NEW</u> RUN button has been replaced with a <u>NEXT</u> RUN button.

When viewing any of the report screens, touch NEXT RUN to see the same report screen for the following run. Example – If you made three runs in a test session and you are only interested in the time slip information, simply select the DRAG TIME SLIP report and then use the NEXT RUN button to jump to the time slip for the other runs within that session. The session ID and run number are located in the upper right hand corner of the screen to indicate which run is currently displayed.

💻 HYPERpac Development Winds 🗐 🔲 🗖 🔀							
Drag Strip Time Slip Session 10/9/2006_11 Run 1 of 2							
Drag Time Slip	Hyr Drag S	Derp Strip Tim	e Slip				
Road Test	Reactio	n Time =	0.370				
		El	MPH				
Drive Wheel	<u> </u>	2.145	32.70				
Horsepower	1/8	5.895	64.03 80.23				
	1000'	11.651	91.90				
Acquisition	1/4	13.932	98.56				

View each of the other reports (Road Test, Drive Wheel Horsepower, & Data Acquisition) or touch **END SESSION** to return to the Drag Strip program's main menu.

NOTE: The RUN NOTES may be updated in the review mode.

Note that HyperPAC has recorded the vehicle and environmental setup for each run. Touch REVIEW SETUP to see the settings which applied to this run.

Deleting Saved Sessions

You may delete sessions from the list by highlighting a test session and touching DELETE TEST. The screen will warn you that you are about to delete a test session and give you the option to CONTINUE or touch BACK to keep the session and return to the review list.

	🔲 HYPERpac Development Windo 🗐 🔲 🗖 🔀								
R	Review Previous Sessions								
		Drag	Sessions						
	Session	Runs	Notes 🔺						
	10/9/2006_11	2	TESTING NEW HEADERS						
	10/9/2006_10	1	CAM RUN						
	10/9/2006_9	2							
	10/9/2006_8	1	SHANNON						
	10/9/2006_7	2	BILLY						
	10/9/2006_6	1							
	10/9/2006_1	1	DRAG RADIALS						
(BACK MAIN HELP Delete ENTER								

HYPERpac D	evelopment W	/inda 🔳 💷 🔀					
Delete Test Session							
You are about to delete test:							
	10/9/2006_10						
If this is corr	ect touch COI	NTINUE.					
To keep the test touch BACK to return to the review list.							
BACK	HELP						

Using your HyperPACTM at a race track

While one of the main reasons the HyperPACTM was developed was to provide drag strip and dynamometer test results for those people who do not have access to a race track or chassis dynamometer, using your HyperPACTM at the drag strip allows you to conveniently save all of your run information and review it at a later date. In addition to the time slip information, you get all of the other information that the HyperPACTM saves with each run, acceleration times, horsepower and torque readings, and a data acquisition report for the engine operating conditions recorded during the run.

If you do choose to use the Drag Strip program of your HyperPACTM at the track, follow the procedure for creating a new test session, and:

- 1. Touch STAGE VEHICLE on the HyperPACTM and stage the vehicle based on staging lights on the race track's "Christmas Tree".
- Once you are properly staged, touch START TREE on the HyperPACTM and ignore the HyperPACTM's "Christmas Tree", allowing it to drop to the green light. Do not allow the vehicle to move or you will start the HyperPACTM trigger.
- 3. Watch the race track's "Christmas Tree" and leave the starting line based upon its green light. When you finish the run, all of the data in the HyperPACTM will be correct, except for the reaction time. If you wish keep track of your reaction times, use the run notes section to enter the reaction time from your track time slip for that run.

Note: You have up to one minute after the HyperPACTM goes green to leave, before the HyperPACTM will time-out and abort the run.

Calibrating the HyperPACTM to the Drag Strip Time Clocks

The HyperPACTM produces results consistent with the average drag strip timing system. However, these results can vary slightly from any particular track, for either or both of two reasons. First, the NHRA & IHRA allow tracks some latitude when setting up the staging lights and the guard beam. And second, the true "roll-out" distance is affected by all of the following conditions; tire air pressure, the amount of tire wear , and slight variations in sidewall construction and dimensions (for tires of the same size but from different manufacturers). For these reasons, slightly different results may be observed from track to track, and from your HyperPACTM to any particular track.

If you regularly visit a drag strip, the HyperPACTM contains a track calibration feature that allows you to calibrate the HyperPACTM to your local track's timing set-up. To do this, you will need to make several consistent runs and enter the track times into your HyperPACTM. You will then be able to perform the following calibration procedure to configure your HyperPAC for this particular track. After this calibration and on all subsequent runs, elapsed times and speeds displayed on your HyperPACTM will agree very closely with the elapsed times and speeds recorded by the track's timing system. There may still be a few hundredths difference because the HyperPACTM always begins each run

with a perfect shallow stage to greater than 1/1000-inch accuracy. Therefore, "real life" staging at the track will always vary by more than the HyperPACTM.

To recalibrate your HyperPACTM to a particular drag strip, follow the steps below.

1. Select the Drag Strip program from the HyperPACTM "Main Menu" and touch CREATE NEW TEST SESSION.

2. Carefully stage your vehicle as shallow as possible. If you bracket race and always deep stage, then stage as you would normally. However, since deep staging is not as precise as shallow staging, your calibration will not be quite as accurate.

3. Once you have properly staged, touch START TREE. Ignore the track Tree until after your HyperPACTM Tree goes "Green." Then, if the track Tree shows a green light, you may leave. If not, let it turn green and then leave. Don't worry about either red lights or slow reaction times when doing calibration runs. Reaction times and red lights do not affect elapsed times or speeds. You have up to one minute after the HyperPACTM goes green to leave. If you do not leave before the HyperPACTM times out, a "Run Error" screen will be displayed. Touch OK, then touch STAGE VEHICLE and you will be ready to start the tree again.

NOTE: How many runs do you need for calibration? You can use just one run, but greater accuracy is achieved if you use as many runs as it takes to get at least three very consistent timing slips based on the 60-foot times and the 1/8- or $\frac{1}{4}$ -mile elapsed times and speeds. If your car is not very consistent, you may calibrate using 4, 5 or 6 of your best runs, but 3 is usually enough.

4. After you have 3 or more consistent runs (or one run if that is what you choose to do), touch END SESSION and enter the Drag Strip review mode by touching VIEW SAVED SESSIONS.

5. Go to the session you just completed and select the first run you wish to use for track calibration.

6. Select the "Review Setup" screen for that run and touch TRACK CALIBRATION.

🔲 HYPERpac Development Winder 🔳 🔳 🖂 🔀						
Drag Strip Time Slip Session 5/23/2006_11 Run 1 of 3						
Drag Time Slip Drag Strip Time Slip						
Road Test	Reactio	0.329 MPH				
Drive Wheel	60' 220'	1.932	32.25			
Horsepower	1/8	8.715	83.29			
Data Acquisition	1000' 1/4	11.251 13.380	96.09 104.98			
BACK BACK HELP BACK HELP						

Touch REVIEW SETUP

🗖 HYPERpac Development Winde						
Run Setup	Session 5/23/2006_11 Run 1 of 3					
Touch here to enter notes for this run.	Current Setup Weight = 3820.0 lbs. Tire Size = 235/55×17 Tire Pres = 40.0 psi. Gear Ratio = 4.56:1 Humidity = 66 % Air Temp = 78 F Baro Pres = 30.12 inHg Time = 1:40 PM Rollout = 12.3 in.					

7. The HyperPACTM's recorded 60-foot time will be displayed for that particular run, and a "Window" for entering the track's 60'-foot time will be displayed.

HYPERpac	Development V	Vinde <mark>z 🔳 📃</mark>					
Track Calibration	Sessi	ion 5/23/2006_11 R	un 1 of 3				
Enter the values as read from the track timeslip for the requested distance then touch NEXT.							
HyperP.	AC time 60'	1.932					
Tra	ick time 60'						
0 1 2	3 4 5	678)(9)				
) . SPC BS)(ABC)				
BACK	HELP	NEX	т				

8. Use the numeric keypad to enter the track's 60'-foot time FOR THAT PARTICULAR RUN and touch NEXT.

9. Continue in a similar fashion and enter all the track times as well as the speeds for that run at the 1/8th mile if on an 1/8 mile track, and at both the 1/8 and 1/4 mile if on a 1/4 mile track. In order to prevent data entry mistakes, the HyperPACTM will alert you if the track data you are attempting to use does not seem to match the expected value.

10. Once all of the track data for that run has been entered, the HyperPACTM will display a complete list of both the track and HyperPACTM data for a final review.

🗖 HYPERpac Development Winder 🔳 🔳 🔀								
Track Calibr	rack Calibration Session 5/23/2006_11 Run 1 of 3							
Pleaso touch time u	Please confirm the data below. If correct touch OK. If you do not wish to use this time uncheck the check box and touch OK.							
	HyperPAC	Track	🗹 Uset	this data				
60'	1.932	1.988	HyperPAC	Track				
330'	5.727	5.766	Speed	Speed				
1/8	8.715	8.654	83.29	83.44				
1000'	11.251	11.362						
1/4	13.380	13.398	104.98	104.66				
BACK	F	IELP		ок 🔵				

11. If the data was entered correctly and you wish to use this data for the track calibration, select the "Use this data" check box then touch OK. If at any time in the future you wish to no longer use this time for a track calibration, return to this review

screen and uncheck the "Use this data" checkbox. After touching OK, the unit will return to the "Run Setup" screen.

🔲 HYPERpac Development Windd 🗐 🔲 🗔 🔀							
Run Setup	Session 5/23/2006_11 Run 1 of 3						
Touch here to enter notes for this run.	Current Setup Weight = 3820.0 lbs. Tire Size = 235/55×17 Tire Pres = 40.0 psi. Gear Ratio = 4.56:1 Humidity = 66 % Air Temp = 78 F Baro Pres = 30.12 inHg Time = 1:40 PM Rollout = 12.3 in.						
BACK SESSION HELP Track NEXT RUN							

12. If you intend to use only one run for your calibration, touch END SESSION. But if you are using more runs for calibration, touch NEXT RUN, then touch TRACK CALIBRATION, and keep repeating these procedures until all runs have been entered. When you are finished, touch END SESSION.

13. The track calibration is now automatically active and will take effect on all subsequent runs.

14. If at any time in the future, you wish to either remove this calibration or calibrate your HyperPACTM to a different track, simply return to the calibration verification screen and un-check the "Use this data" check box for each run you entered during the calibration procedure.

15. This removes the track calibration, and you may recalibrate for a different track, if you choose. Unless or until you do a recalibration, all of your subsequent test results will be HyperPACTM-based only.

How a Drag Strip starting line works

A drag strip starting line contains two photo-electric beams positioned slightly above the track's surface and at some distance apart. These beams are referred to as the "pre-stage" and "stage" beams. The set of lights that a driver watches to know when to start a race is commonly referred to as a "Christmas Tree." The "Christmas Tree" contains lights to indicate when you have pre-staged and staged and has 5 additional lights; 3 yellow, 1 green, and 1 red. Each of the two lanes on the track has this set of lights.

When your vehicle moves forward and the front tires interrupt the first beam, the pre-stage bulb on the track's "Christmas Tree" comes on , just to alert you that you are approaching the second beam, the "Stage" beam . As you continue to slowly roll slowly forward, the front tires will block the Stage beam and the Stage light will come on, signaling that the vehicle is staged. The distance traveled from the point when the stage light comes on until the vehicle's front tires have cleared the stage beam is called "Roll Out". If you stop immediately at the point when the stage light just comes on, that is considered "shallow" staging. Shallow staging provides the most roll-out distance, which allows the vehicle to make a longer "running start" before starting the timing clocks, resulting in the quickest E.T.s and fastest speeds.

If you move past the point where the stage light comes on, you are "Deep" staging. If you clear the stage beam before the tree begins, the stage light will turn off, and you are no longer staged. One method of deep staging is to move forward slowly until the prestage yellow light goes out, and stage at that point. Deep staging is only used by bracket racers to reduce their reaction times, but for quickest and fastest runs, always shallow stage.

In general, most cars leave around the time the last yellow comes on, without red lighting. A "perfect" start is when you leave at just the right moment to clear the stage beam just as the green comes on, and that results in a .000 second reaction time. A reaction time less than .000 seconds is considered a red light. If you are getting reaction times of .100 to .300 seconds, you are "late" on the tree.

The best racers practice to try for reaction times between .010 to .030 seconds. Even good racers will sometimes red light, and will occasionally "be late." Since the HyperPACTM provides reaction times you can practice your starts on private property and in a safe place, to develop that skill.

Dynamometer Program

The Dynamometer program calculates both horsepower and torque verses RPM at the engine as well as horsepower verses road speed at the driving wheels. The results are displayed in both table and graph format. All horsepower and torque measurements are automatically corrected to Standard temperature, and pressure (STP), allowing valid comparisons between test conducted under different atmospheric conditions or on different days. All data monitored during the run will be recorded for later viewing.

Dynamometer tests must be performed on a straight, flat stretch of road. You must have enough room to come up to speed, perform the test and come to a stop safely to review your results. This dyno application is designed to perform single-gear dyno runs only. In vehicles equipped with automatic transmissions care must be taken to ensure the transmission does not shift during the test as this will give erroneous results.

Enter the Dynamometer program from the HyperPACTM Main Menu by simply touching the DYNAMOMETER button.



Creating New Dynamometer Test Sessions

When you first enter the Dynamometer program from the Main Menu the following screen will be displayed allowing you to create new test sessions or review any saved test sessions.

🔲 HYPERpac Development Windd 🗐 🗐 🗔 🖂						
Dynamometer						
Нуреграс™						
Dynamometer						
Create New Test Session View Saved Sessions						

To begin a new test session, Touch CREATE NEW TEST SESSION and the HyperPACTM automatically names the session by the current date and brings up a keyboard for entering session notes.

NOTE: Refer to section XX on page XXX for a more detailed explanation of how sessions and runs are named.

SESSION NOTES

When you first select Create New Test Session a keyboard is automatically displayed for entering session notes. You are not required to enter session notes and may choose to skip this process by simply touching ENTER. Session notes are for keeping track of information that will apply to <u>all</u> of the runs within a session. This is the place to put information that will not change between runs. A good example of this would be entering the current configuration of your vehicle for that test day, new cold air kit, new headers, camshaft, etc...



Use the keyboard to type in the session notes and touch ENTER to proceed to the RUN SETUP screen.

NOTE: You can touch ENTER without entering any notes and go straight to the Run Setup screen.

RUN SETUP

The Run Setup screen will always be displayed before making a run. This screen contains all of the information and settings that can effect horsepower and torque measurements.

🔲 HYPERpac Development Windd 🗐 🔲 🔲 🔀						
Run Setup Session 12/1/2006_1 Run 1						
Touch here to enter notes for this run.	Current Setup Weight = 6000.0 lbs. Tire Size = Stock Gear Ratio = Stock Humidity = 0 % Air Temp = 60 F Baro Pres = 29.92 inHg					
BACK MAIN HELP CHANGE DYNO READY						

Touch anywhere inside of the notes box to bring up the keyboard to enter Run Notes.



Change Setup

Touch CHANGE SETUP and you will be shown a list of all the available parameters which can affect your horsepower measurements or to record specific run data. Touch the item you wish to change then touch ENTER.



<u>Vehicle Weight</u> Refers to the "curb" weight of the vehicle as it will be tested. This should include any additional weight for fuel, cargo, and the weight of any passengers. Most race tracks have scales to accurately measure the weight of the vehicle as it is to be tested, and this is the best way to ensure the highest level of accuracy. If you don't have access to heavy duty scales that are designed for weighing vehicles, you can obtain the vehicle's "curb" weight from the owner's manual or the vehicle manufacturer's website. You can estimate the weight of the fuel by using the following formulas: for "regular" octane fuel ($6.216 \times \#$ of gallons), and for "premium" fuel use ($6.350 \times \#$ of gallons).

<u>Tire Size and Gear Ratio</u> The Tire Size and Gear Ratio settings should reflect what is currently installed on the vehicle.

<u>Tire Pressure</u> refers to the current inflation pressure of the driving tires.

Correction Factors

Enter the correction factors to be used to correct the calculated horsepower and torque values. By default these are set to values which will yield no alteration to the horsepower for environmental correction. By setting these values to the prevailing conditions when you performed your run you will get more accurate and more repeatable horsepower readings. The values you enter here will be carried from run to run until you next change them.

If you ever wish to return to the default values which apply no correction simply return to this screen and touch "Reset To STP".

Relative Humidity is set to a default value of 0%. This can usually be obtained from the weather section of your local newspaper.

Air Temperature indicates the current ambient (outside) temperature in degrees Fahrenheit or Celsius (the unit of measure is determined by the global setting in the vehicle/owner information).

Barometric Pressure indicates the current Barometric Pressure as measured in inches of mercury or millibars.

When all of your settings are correct, Touch MAKE RUN to prepare to make a run.

Making A Run

Before making a run the DYNO READY screen will display important engine operating conditions and a large tachometer. The specific data shown on the screen will vary from vehicle to vehicle based on make, model, year and specific vehicle configuration. However, this data can be changed. Simply by touching any of the data items shown, including the tachometer, you will be taken to a list of all available data to monitor. Simply select the data item you wish to see from the list then touch OK, and that data item will be displayed in the selected display position. Please refer to the Gauges section for further details on this feature.

To perform a dyno run ensure all test conditions are set, and then bring the vehicle up to the desired starting speed in the gear in which you wish to make the run. Note that dyno runs are for a *single gear only!* Touch the START DYNO button. Allow just a moment for the data to start recording then begin the run. In vehicles with automatic transmissions be careful not to allow the transmission to shift up or down during the run.



To end the run either touch STOP RUN or depress the brake pedal.

🔲 HYPERpac Development Winder 🔳 💷 💟							
Dyno Ready Session 12/1/2006_1 Run 1							
Vehicle Speed	101 MPH						
Throttle Pos	84%	$ \land ^{3} \land $					
Spark Adv	40.4 deg	2 ² 4					
Knock Retard	8.2 deg	F . 7					
Accel Pedal	84%	┠╵╶┿──┺┦					
Coolant Temp	231.2 F						
Int Air Temp	132.2 F						
Trans Temp	231.2 F	×1000 RPM					
Current Gear	7] RPM					
		STOP RUN					

After the run ends the results will be displayed after the vehicle has come to a complete stop.



Reviewing the test results

During each run the HyperPACTM records all of the data and automatically processes it into user-friendly reports so you can easily review the test results.

NOTE: From any of the following report screens you can touch NEW RUN to exit and get ready for another run. All of the tests are automatically saved and can be viewed by selecting "Viewed Saved Sessions" from the Dynamometer program's main menu.

The **Engine Horsepower** report is first screen displayed when the vehicle comes to a complete stop. The Engine Horsepower and Torque are displayed in 100RPM increments. All of the results are corrected to the STP standard (Standard Temperature and Pressure) for ambient temperature, barometric pressure, and humidity. These correction factors came from the values entered in the Vehicle Setup prior to the run and are automatically applied for each run.

HYPERpac Devel	opment	Windo				
Engine Horsepower		Sessio	n 5/8/2006	_4 Run 1		
Finalise		ЦD	Torque			
Horsepower	3800	246.7	341.0			
Drive Marcel	3900	257.1	346.2			
Horsepower	4000	270.9	355.6			
	4100	278.9	357.3			
Horsepower Graph	4200	280.6	350.9			
	4300	282.1	344.5			
Data	MAX H	P 368.9	@ 5450	RPM		
	MAX TO	358.7	@ 4050	RPM		
DELETE END HELP RUN NEW RUN						

Use the vertical scroll bar to view the horsepower results. Touch **HORSEPOWER GRAPH** to see the results in graph format.

🔲 HYPERpac Development Windo 🗐 🔲 🔲 🔀								
Engine	Engine Horsepower Session 5/8/2006_4 Run 1							
400-								
350						a		
300	1.1.1					2		
250	/					1		
200-	1 2					13		
200-	17							
150—	4					Horsepower		
100—	/							
50—						Torque		
0—								
20	00 25	I :00 40)00 //F	1 500 EC	1 100 I	1 1 5500 6000		
RPM								
BACK END HELP RUN NOTES NEW RUN								

On this or any other graph displayed on HyperPAC you can zoom in to get a closer view on a particular region. To zoom in touch your finger to the lower left hand corner of the area you wish to zoom, and then drag your finger across the screen to the upper right hand point. Then release your finger from the screen and the HyperPAC will zoom in and rescale the image to the area requested.



If you wish you can zoom in again to get an even closer look. Alternately, you can simply touch a point on the screen and the HyperPAC will zoom in to that point.


When zoomed touching the BACK button will unzoom.

Touch **BACK** to return to the horsepower chart and select another report.

Touch **DRIVE WHEEL HORSEPOWER** to view the calculated horsepower at the drive wheels in 10MPH increments. Drive Wheel Horsepower is also correct with the correction factors.

🔲 HYPERpac Development Winder 🔳 🔲 🖂 🔀						
Drive Wheel Horsepower	ver Session 5/8/2006_4 Run 1					
Engine	MPH	HP				
(Horsepower	70	174.8				
Drive Masel	80	217.1				
Horsepower	90	252.1				
	100	275.1				
(Horsepower Graph)	110	298.2				
	120	290.7				
Data Acquisition MAX HP 322.7 @ 117 MPH						
(DELETE) END RUN SESSION (HELP) (RUN NOTES) (NEW RUN						

Touch HORSEPOWER GRAPH to see the results in graph format.

= HY	🔲 HYPERpac Development Windd 🖬 🗐 🔲 🔀						
Drive W	/heel Ho	orsepow	er		Session	5/8/200	06_4 Run 1
350—				1			
300							
250							
200							ļ
150							
100-							
100-							
50—							rsepower
0—							
60 70 80 90 100 110 120 130							
<u>Speed (MPH)</u>							
(BAC	BACK END HELP RUN NOTES NEW RUN						

Note that zooming is also allowed on this graph.

Touch **DATA ACQUISITION** to see a report of the operating conditions recorded during the run.

	🔲 HYPERpac Development Winde 🔳 🔲 🔀						
D	Data Acquisition Session 5/8/2006_4 Run 1						
	Time	SPARK	TPS	ENGTMP	INTAIR	$\mathbf{\Lambda}$	
	6.63	18.00	100.00	197.60	78.80		
	6.68	18.00	100.00	197.60	78.80		
	6.73	18.00	100.00	197.60	78.80		
	6.78	17.50	100.00	197.60	78.80		
	6.83	17.50	100.00	197.60	78.80		
	6.88	17.50	100.00	197.60	78.80		
	6.93	17.50	100.00	197.60	78.80		
(BACK END HELP RUN NEW RUN						

Use the horizontal and vertical scroll bars to evaluate the operating conditions based on time index into the run

NOTE: From any of the report screens you can touch RUN NOTES to add additional information such as, "missed 2^{nd} gear" or "let out due to knock".

Viewing Saved Dynamometer Sessions



From the Drag Strip program's main menu, Touch **VIEW SAVED SESSIONS** to display a list of the saved test sessions.

A listing with all of the saved test sessions will be shown with the session name, number of runs within the session, and a snap shot of the session notes.

E	🔲 HYPERpac Development Windo 🗐 🔲 🗖 🔀						
R	Review Previous Sessions						
	Dyno Sessions						
	Session	Runs	Notes 🔺				
	10/9/2006_6	1	2007 MUSTANG GT W/E(
	5/25/2006_4	3	2007 FORD F-150 TUNED				
	5/25/2006_2	3	2007 FORD F-150 STOCK				
	5/25/2006_11	4	2007 F-250 STOCK TUNIN				
	5/25/2006_6	3	2007 F-250 STAGE 3 TUN				
	5/3/2006_2	1	LINGENFELTER CORVET				
	6/1/2006_5	3	2004 C2500 LLY DURAMA				
(BACK MAIN HELP Delete ENTER						

Use the vertical scroll bar to find the session you wish to view, select the session and touch ENTER.

The HyperPACTM will display any additional session notes so you can see if you have selected the session you want to review.

HYPERpac Develop	oment Windo 🗖 🔲 🗖 🗖 🔀
Session Notes	Session 10/9/2006_6 Run 1 of 1
2007 MUSTANG GT	W/EGT AND AFR
LQ∬W∬E∬B∬	▝᠊╢╵╢╹╢╹╢╹
	6 H L K L 123
	B N M SPC BS .
BACK MAIN H	elp enter

Touch ENTER to proceed and view the test results for that session, or touch BACK to return to the list and select another test session.

In the review mode, once you have selected a test session to review the report screens operate just like they do in the active mode except the <u>NEW</u> RUN button has been replaced with a <u>NEXT</u> RUN button.

When viewing any of the report screens, touch NEXT RUN to see the same report screen for the following run. Example – If you made three runs in a test session and are only interested in the engine horsepower, simply select the ENGINE HORSEPOWER report and then use the NEXT RUN button to jump to the engine horsepower results for the other runs within that session. The session ID and run number are located in the upper right hand corner of the screen.

🔲 HYPERpac Development Windd 🗐 🔲 🗔 🖂					
Engine Horsepower	S	ession 10/S	9/2006_6 R	lun 1 of 1	
Engine Horsepower	RPM 4300	HP	Torque		
Drive Wheel	4400	234.2	279.5		
	4500	250.0	292.5 294.5		
Horsepower Graph	4700 4800	262.3 264.2	293.1 289.0		
Data Acquisition	MAX H MAX T(P 264.3 Q 294.5	@ 4790 @ 4600	rpm RPm	
BACK END HELP REVIEW NEXT RUN					

View each of the other reports (Engine Horsepower & Data Acquisition) in the same way, or touch **END SESSION** to return to the Dynamometer program's main menu. NOTE: The RUN NOTES can be updated in the review mode.

Note that HyperPAC has recorded the vehicle and environmental setup for each run. Touch REVIEW SETUP to see the settings which applied to this run.

Deleting Saved Sessions

You may delete sessions by highlighting a test session and touching DELETE TEST. The screen will warn you that you are about to delete a test session and give you the option to CONTINUE or touch BACK to keep the session and return to the review list.

E	🔲 HYPERpac Development Winde 🗐 🔲 🖂 🔀							
R	eview Previous Ses	sions						
Ι.								
		Dyno	Sessions					
	Session	Runs	Notes 🔺					
	5/25/2006_4	3	2007 FORD F-150 TUNED					
	5/25/2006_2	3	2007 FORD F-150 STOCK					
	5/25/2006_11	4	2007 F-250 STOCK TUNIN					
	5/25/2006_6	3	2007 F-250 STAGE 3 TUN					
	5/3/2006_2	1	LINGENFELTER CORVET					
	6/1/2006_5	3	2004 C2500 LLY DURAMA					
	5/11/2006_5	3	2004 C2500 LLY DURAMA					
(BACK MAIN) (hei	P Delete ENTER					

🔲 HYPERpac Development Winde 🖬 🔲 🗖						
Delete Test Session						
You are about to delete test:						
5/25/2006_6						
If this is correct touch CONTINUE.						
To keep the test touch BACK to return to the review list.						
BACK (HELP) CONTINU	IE)					

Gauges Program

The GAUGES program is a very powerful tool. It allows you to display and record your vehicle's sensor data in real time. This program can be used to help diagnose or troubleshoot problems. It can also be used when tuning or adding mods to your vehicle.

HyperPAC has the ability to display your vehicle data in a wide variety of display formats. Analog format resembles that of a traditional gauge assembly found in most vehicles. The analog format includes full, ¹/₂, or ¹/₄ style analog gauges. The digital displays show the current input value in numeric format. HyperPAC offers several different displays with large numbers for easy reading or smaller displays to view as many vehicle data elements as possible. The digital list format is a "list" of up to 14 inputs and their numerical values. The strip chart format resembles what you would expect to see on an oscilloscope, where the y axis represents the sensor value and the x axis represents time. The bar graph format represents the sensor simply as a bar.

The Gauges program will record peak data values of any data item being monitored. These peaks are being recorded whenever a data item id being displayed in Gauges, Drag or Dyno programs. HyperPAC also provides and audible and visible alarm whenever any monitored data item exceeds thresholds which you select.

HyperPAC will also remember the last gauge screen when you power off the unit and automatically return to that screen the next time you power up. Simply be on any of the Gauge screens when you press the power button to power down the unit and the HyperPAC will store that selection in its memory. You will be returned to that screen automatically the next time you power up.



To enter the Gauges program touch GAUGES on the HyperPAC Main Menu.

You will then be shown graphical icons representing the various formats of gauge displays. Touch the arrows on the sides of the screen to page through the various displays to choose the one you wish to see.





Touch any one of the icons to bring up a display of vehicle sensor data. The sensors that appear are the current defaults for that particular window. However, it is entirely up to you as to which sensors you wish to view.



Changing Data

To view a different sensor, just touch a sensor you wish to change. This will bring up the SELECT VEHICLE DATA window. This window lists all of the available sensors for your vehicle. Use the arrows on the right to scroll through the list. Sensors with a "check mark" beside them are being displayed in the current Gauges window. Select a sensor by touching it and then touching OK. This will replace the sensor you touched from the previous window. The sensor you just selected is now a default for this gauge view screen.



Configuring Data

You can change settings for each sensor by first touching the sensor to bring up the Select Vehicle Data window. Then touch the CONFIGURE button to access the VEHICLE DATA CONFIGURATION window. In this window you can make a variety of changes to the sensor display. You can change the Gauge min/max Range, Alarm upper/lower Thresholds, and the Redline value. You can also choose to active/deactivate the Alarm or enable/disable the Redline.

🔲 HYPERpac Development Winder 🔳 🔳 🗖 🔀					
Vehicle Data Configuration					
Gauge Range 🛛 🖊	larm Thresholds				
Max: 240 U	pper: 250.0				
Min: 160 Lo	ower: -100.0				
Units: F 🛛	Activate Alarm				
Redline: 0 🗆	Enable Redline				
Short Name: ENGTMP					
Long Name: Coolant Temp					
CANCEL HELP	ОК				

To make a change, touch the box enclosing the value you want to change. A keyboard will appear, allowing you to make the changes.



Now the display will have a new range.



Enabling the Redline will show a broad line on an analog gauge beginning at the Redline value and continuing through the remaining range of the gauge just as an analog gauge inside a vehicle.

HYPERpac Developme	nt Winde 💌 🔳 🗖 🔀
Vehicle Data Configuration	
Gauge Range	Alarm Thresholds
Max: 240	Upper: 250.0
Min: 100	Lower: -100.0
Units: F	🔲 Activate Alarm
Redline: 220	🗹 Enable Redline
Short Name: ENGTM	Р
Long Name: Coolant	Тетр
CANCEL HELP	ОК



Review Peak Values

The REVIEW PEAK VALUES feature stores the highest value recorded by any sensor that has been displayed (i.e. Gauges, Drag, or Dyno). These values are only updated when the sensor is actually being displayed. To access this feature, touch REVIEW PEAK VALUES in the GAUGES program. This brings you to the Peak Data Values window, where you can scroll through a list to view the peak values stored for each sensor. These values will remain in memory on the HyperPAC until you clear them. You can clear the peaks individually by selecting the sensor and then touching CLEAR INDIVIDUAL PEAK. You can also clear all peaks by only touching CLEAR ALL PEAKS.

C	HYPERpac Development Window					
Pe	ak Data Values					
			_			
	Accel Pedal (ACCPDL)	111 %				
	Baro Pres (BARO)	32.07 in Hg	M			
	Battery Volts (VOLTS)	19.7 V				
	Brake Pedal (BRAKE)	1				
	Cmd Air/Fuel (CMDAFR)	19.00	▼			
Clear Individual Peak Clear ALL Peaks						
$\left(\right)$		ENTE	R)			

Recording Data

This feature allows the user to record sensor data. You can record up to 2 minutes of data at 5 samples per second. All displayed data will be recorded, so the particular items recorded will depend on the display you choose and the items you choose to have on that display.

HYPERpac Development Window							
Gauges	Gauges						
RPM	2350 RPM	Vehicle Speed	56 MPH				
Knock Retard	4.7 deg	Spark Adv	18.2 deg				
Throttle Pos	47 %	Accel Pedal	47 %				
Coolant Temp	175.2 F	Int Air Temp	58.7 F				
Battery Volts	13.7 V	Converter Lck	47 %				
Current Gear	3	Trans Temp	175.2 F				
Brake Pedal	On	Converter Slip	2820 RPM				
Engine Load	47 %	Fuel Qty	14.1 Gals				
TEMP1_1 752.0 F							
BACK MAIN HELP START RECORDING							

Touch START RECORDING and a new session will be created with today's date and the displayed vehicle data will be recorded. All recording sessions will record for a maximum of 2 minutes at 5 samples per second. If you wish to stop recording before the two minutes you can end it at any time by touching STOP RECORDING.

🔲 HYPERpac Development Windo 🗐 🔲 🗖 🔀							
G	Gauges - Recording Monitor Test 12/8/2006_1						
	RPM	6020 RPM	Vehicle Speed	101 MPH			
	Knock Retard	8.6 deg	Spark Adv	34.4 deg			
	Throttle Pos	86 %	Accel Pedal	86 %			
	Coolant Temp	220.4F	Int Air Temp	140.6 F			
	Air Temp	123.4F	Boost	25.20 psi			
	Battery Volts	17.8 V	Fuel Temp	140.6 F			
	Converter Lck	86 %	Turbo Vn Ang	79.2 deg			
	Eng Oil Pres	100.80 psi	Fuel Pres	25800 psi			
		-		-			
	STOP RECORDING						

Reviewing Saved Data

To review saved data tests, touch the REVIEW SAVED TESTS button from the Gauges window (scroll to the last page in the Gauges window). This will open the Data Acquisition Select Test window, which is a list of all saved data tests. In order to view a test, select the test name and touch ENTER. This opens the saved sensor data in table format.



Vehicle sensor data is recorded 5 times per second. Note that the time stamps do not necessarily fall exactly on 0.2 second intervals due to processing overhead retrieving sensor data. Recording sessions are limited to a maximum duration of 2 minutes.

Vehicle speed, RPM and brake pedal are all automatically added to any list of vehicle data since they are always being monitored by the HyperPAC. If you do not wish to see this data simply touch the scroll bar to shift your view to the right to the additional data.

Scroll across to view all sensors recorded and down to review all values recorded for those sensors. To view test notes, touch TEST NOTES in the Data Acquisition window. To view the next test, touch NEXT TEST.

1	🔲 HYPERpac Development Windo 🗐 🔲 🗔 🔀							
D	Data Acquisition Monitor Test 12/12/2006_5							
	Time	RPM	SPEED	BRAKE	TPS			
	4.70	5962.50	55.55	0.00	73.15			
	4.90	6137.50	57.10	0.00	73.15			
	5.00	6275.00	58.10	0.00	73.15			
	5.30	6637.50	61.45	0.00	73.15			
	5.50	6637.50	62.32	0.00	73.15			
	5.60	6762.50	62.76	0.00	73.15			
	5.90	6850.00	64.87	0.00	4.90	V		
)		
(BACK MAIN HELP TEST NEXT TEST							

	🔲 HYPERpac Development Winde 🔳 🔲 🔀							
D	Data Acquisition Monitor Test 12/12/2006_5							
	Time	SPARK	OILTMP	ENGTMP	ACCPDL			
	4.70	26.00	199.40	185.00	100.00			
	4.90	27.00	199.40	185.00	100.00			
	5.00	27.00	199.40	185.00	100.00			
	5.30	28.00	199.40	185.00	100.00			
	5.50	28.00	199.40	185.00	100.00			
	5.60	29.00	199.40	185.00	100.00			
	5.90	36.00	199.40	185.00	0.00	V		
	BACK MAIN HELP TEST NEXT TEST							

Deleting a Test

To delete a test, select the test from the Data Acquisition Select Test window and touch DELETE TEST. This opens the Delete Test Session window. Touch CONTINUE to delete the test, or BACK to save and return to the review list.

HYPERpac Development Window					
Delete Test Session					
You are about to delete test:					
12/5/2006_1					
If this is correct touch CONTINUE.					
To keep the test touch BACK to return to the review list.					
BACK HELP CONTINUE					

Additional Features

Analog Tattle Tail Needle – All large full or $\frac{1}{2}$ size analog gauges are equipped with a tattle tail needle that temporarily holds the highest sensor value for approximately 3 seconds.



Strip Chart Pause – Strip charts can be paused at any time during a data stream session. Touch the PAUSE button to pause the strip chart. When you touch the RESUME button, the strip chart will immediately resume streaming data in real time.



Alarms

HyperPAC has the ability to sound an audible alarm on any vehicle data that is being monitored. The alarm is set from the Vehicle Data Configuration screen. Once armed the alarm will be triggered any time the vehicle data exceeds the maximum or minimum thresholds. When it is triggered and audible tone will be sounded and a message window will pop up.

While the alarm condition is active and the alarm is sounding the out-of-range value is displayed in the warning window. The value displayed will be updated with the out of range value until either the window is closed by the user or the monitored data returns to a value within the acceptable range. If the value returns to acceptable levels then the window will remain displayed and the alarm sounding but the value in the window will reflect the last illegal value the system observed.

HyperPAC alarms can be used for any monitored data, whether that data comes from the vehicle or from an optional HyperPAC module. The operation of the alarms is identical in either case.

The alarm settings are global, meaning that the alarm thresholds and settings apply to all three main applications: Gauges, Drag and Dyno. Alarms set in one are also active in the other. Note however that alarms will *only* be active while the specific vehicle data is being displayed. So, while you are in the main menu, Diagnostics or Performance Tuning applications the alarms are not active.

Configuring Alarms

To configure an alarm go to the vehicle data configuration screen by touching the particular data item on any of the displays.

🔲 HYPERpac Development Winde 🖬 🗐 🗖 🔀						
Select Vehicle Data						
Baro Pres (BABO)						
Brake Pedal (BRAKE)						
Coolant Temp (ENGTMP)						
Current Gear (GEAR)						
Eng Oil Temp (OILTMP)						
BACK HELP Configure OK						
HYPERpac Development Winder 🗐 🔲 🔀						
HYPERpac Development Winder Maine Configuration Gauge Range Alarm Thresholds						
HYPERpac Development Wind Image The Image State						
HYPERpac Development Winder I Configuration Gauge Range Alarm Thresholds Max: 240 Upper: 250.0 Min: 160 Lower: -100.0						
HYPERpac Development Wind Vehicle Data Configuration Gauge Range Alarm Thresholds Max: 240 Upper: 250.0 Min: 160 Lower: -100.0 Units: F Activate Alarm						
HYPERpac Development Winds I Configuration Gauge Range Alarm Thresholds Max: 240 Upper: 250.0 Min: 160 Lower: -100.0 Units: F Configuration Redline: 0 Enable Bedline						
HYPERpac Development Winds I Configuration Vehicle Data Configuration Gauge Range Alarm Thresholds Max: 240 Upper: 250.0 Min: 160 Lower: -100.0 Units: F Configuration Redline: 0 Configuration						
HYPERpac Development Wind Vehicle Data Configuration Gauge Range Alarm Thresholds Max: 240 Upper: 250.0 Min: 160 Lower: -100.0 Units: F Activate Alarm Redline: 0 Enable Redline Short Name: ENGTMP						
HYPERpac Development Wind Vehicle Data Configuration Gauge Range Alarm Thresholds Max: 240 Upper: 250.0 Min: 160 Lower: -100.0 Units: F						

By default, all alarms are configured off when the HyperPAC ships. To activate an alarm touch the ACTIVATE ALARM checkbox.

HYPERpac Developm	ent Winda 🔳 🔲 🔀				
Vehicle Data Configuration					
Gauge Range	Alarm Thresholds				
Max: 240	Upper: 250.0				
Min: 160	Lower: -100.0				
Units: F	🗹 Activate Alarm				
Redline: 0	🛛 🗆 Enable Redline				
Short Name: ENGTM	1P				
Long Name: Coolan	t Temp				
	» <u>ок</u>				

To set the thresholds, touch the Upper or Lower Alarm Threshold values and enter your desired thresholds. Note that both upper and lower will be active at the same time. If one of the values is of no consequence, for instance the lower value of the engine coolant temperature, simply leave the setting at an exceedingly low value.



HYPERpac Developme	nt Windo 🖬 🔳 🗖 🔀
Vehicle Data Configuration	
Gauge Range	Alarm Thresholds
Max: 240	Upper: 245.0
Min: 160	Lower: -100.0
Units: F	🗹 Activate Alarm
Redline: 0	🗆 Enable Redline
Short Name: ENGTM	Р
Long Name: Coolant	Тетр
CANCEL HELP	ОК

When you are ready touch OK. You will return to the vehicle data selection list. Notice now however that there is a Bell Icon displayed next to the name. This is an indication that an alarm is active on this data element.

	HYPERpac Development Winde						
S	Select Vehicle Data						
	Baro Pres (BARO)						
	Battery Volts (VOLTS)		1	M			
	Brake Pedal (BRAKE)						
	Coolant Temp (ENGTMP)	•	1				
	Current Gear (GEAR)						
	Eng Oil Temp (OILTMP)						
(BACK HELP Configure OK						

Touching OK will return you to the vehicle data monitoring screen and the alarm will now be active.

Alarm Action

When the alarm threshold is exceeded the alarm window will display and the illegal value will be shown on the window.

	HYPERpac Development Winder 🔳 🔳	
G	audes	
	HyperPAC Alarm!	21
ļ	Warning! Vehicle data Coolant Temp	22 23
١	has exceeded alarm condition of 245!	чJ
		₽ ~ _
/	ENGINF 247.2 F	20
Ì		24
)	CLEAR	Ke \
L		MP
(T DING

Again, the value shown will be updated as long as the alarm value is beyond the set limits. To remove the window touch CLEAR.

WARNING: The alarm display will only be shown once for each time the alarm condition is exceeded. If you clear the alarm window *while the alarm condition still persists* you will not be notified again even though you are still exceeding the alarm condition!

However, if the value returns to within the acceptable range and then *subsequently* exceeds the alarm condition again, then the alarm will be sounded again.

If you go to a different screen where this vehicle data is not being monitored then the alarm will not be active on that screen. This will be shown to you when you are in the vehicle data selection screen by the alarm bell being grey. This is the indication that there is an alarm selected for this data item but the data item is not currently being displayed.



To enable the alarm on this screen you must select this data item as one of the items shown on this screen.

Diagnostics Program

The Diagnostics program allows you to read and clear Diagnostic Trouble Codes (DTCs). The program not only displays the code, but it also gives you a description of what the code means. Use the Diagnostic program to trouble shoot problems and clear any codes after making the necessary repairs. Clearing the codes will also turn off any check engine lights that may have been triggered during the failure.

Enter the Diagnostic program from the HyperPACTM's Main Menu by touching DIAGNOSTICS.



If the HyperPACTM detects any codes it will display all the codes read one at a time.

🔲 HYPERpac Development Windd 🗐 🔲 🗖 🔀					
Diagnostics View Current 4 of 5 trouble codes found:					
Diagnostic Troubl	Diagnostic Trouble Codes (DTCs)				
4 of 5 trouble codes found:					
P210	05				
Throttle Actuator Control System - Forced Engine Shutdown					
Touch NEXT to view next DTC.					
Touch CLEAR to clear ALL DTCs.					

If multiple codes are found, the display will show 1 of x trouble codes found. Touch NEXT to see the other codes. Touch CLEAR to clear **all** of the DTCs. The clearing process will not allow you to clear individual codes. This is a limitation of the vehicle's computer, not the HyperPACTM. It's always a good idea to write down the codes and their information for future reference. The screen will notify you that all of the codes are about to be cleared. Touch BACK if you wish to keep the codes without clearing them.



If there are no DTCs presently active in the PCM the screen will read No Diagnostic Trouble Codes Found.



Vehicle/Owner Information

The vehicle/Owner Information program gives you the ability to review or configure various overall settings for the HyperPAC such as display settings, volume, basic vehicle information, etc. These items can be changed at any time.

Touch Screen Alignment

HyperPACs are shipped without aligning the touch screen. This is left so that it can be tailored to the individual preference of the user. By touching the targets on these two screens the alignment will be set. Remember, if you decide later that you would like to change this setting you can come back to this screen and realign the screen at any time.





Display Settings

The HyperPAC maintains two sets of display settings; one for day and another for night time viewing. You will notice that a setting which is appropriate for daylight viewing is much too bright for nighttime viewing. We have provided default settings for you for both. The last setting viewed with this screen will be the setting that will be used until it is manually changed. While running the HyperPAC you can change between day and night settings at any time by pressing the power key for ½ second.

Adjust the display brightness and contrast by moving the slider bar to the right or left. You may also set the display to be **White text** with a **Blue background** (Blue on White not checked) or **Blue text** with a **White background** (Blue on White checked). Most people may prefer to use the white background during the day and the blue background during the night.

Be sure to toggle between Day and Night to set both settings. Exit the screen with the settings you wish to use at the time as the current selection.

Touch ENTER after making display adjustments.

🗖 HYPERpac Development Window 🛛 🔳 🔀					
Display Settings					
Use these controls to adjust the screen to your desired settings. There is a day and a night setting. Use the Day/Night buttons to toggle between them.					
🛞 Day O N	ight 🛛 🗆 Blue on White				
Brightness	- +				
Contrast	[<u></u>]				
BACK	HELP ENTER				

Setting the time and date

The HyperPAC maintains a time of day clock with is maintained even when the HyperPAC is powered off or disconnect from the vehicle. The time and date are used by the HyperPAC to name sessions and timestamp runs for your records.



Use the up and down arrows to set the current time of day and select AM or PM. Every test that you perform will be automatically time-stamped with the current time and date.

Touching ENTER will set the hours and minutes and zero the seconds, touching SKIP or BACK will exit the screen without changing the time at all.

Similarly the date screen is used to set the month, day and year. HyperPAC does not know about leap years or daylight savings time so be aware of this.

Owner Name

🗖 HYPER	pac Development Window				
User Name					
Enter a	Enter a User Name, touch ENTER to continue.				
Name:					
QW AS ZX	E R T Y U D F G H J C V B N M	10P K L 123 SPC BS .			
BACK	HELP				

Use the keyboard to enter your user/owner name, and Touch ENTER to continue.

Unit of Measure

HyperPAC can display its monitored data in either British Standard Units or metric units. You can switch at any time to see data in either format. All gauges and digital displays will follow this setting.

Select the unit of measure for all displays and touch ENTER to continue.

🗖 HYPERpac Development Window 🛛 🔳 🗖 🔀				
Unit of Measure				
Select the desired unit of measure, touch ENTER to continue.				
US Standard Metric				
HELP ENTER				

Transmission Type

Selecting between automatic or manual transmission configures the HyperPAC to know what data is valid for your vehicle. The transmission in your vehicle cannot be determined from the VIN and must be entered manually. When you go to one of the Gauges screens then the list of supported data items will reflect the setting made here. Note that if you configure the HyperPAC for automatic when the vehicle is equipped with a manual transmission an error message will be display when attempting to monitor data in the Gauges program.

The transmission setting is also used for determining the appropriate drag coefficients as well as power correction factors for determining estimated engine horsepower and torque.

🗖 HYPERpac D	evelopment	Window	🗙	
Transmission Type				
Select the type of transmission that your vehicle is equipped with, touch ENTER to continue.				
Mar	nual	Automatic		
BACK	(HELP)	(

Tire Size

HyperPAC can correct the vehicle speedometer for changes to the vehicle's gear ratios and tire sizes. To perform this correction the HyperPAC needs to know both the original settings as well as the new settings.

In some vehicles this correction can also be programmed into the vehicle's computer so the vehicle speedometer reads correctly. But even without programming the vehicle's computer the HyperPAC must correct the speed readings for its own measurements in order to give correct horsepower and torque readings. You should **ONLY** answer yes to this question if you have changed the tire size on your vehicle from what it originally came with from the manufacturer.

NOTE: The original equipment tire size can be found on the label in the driver-side door jamb. Verify that the size shown on the label is the same as what is printed on the sidewall of the tires installed on the vehicle.



First, use the up and down arrows to enter the Original Equipment Tire Size as shown on the label in the driver-side door jamb. You can either enter the tire size from the size written on the tire or you can measure the actual height of the tire. Entering tire height should be to the nearest ¹/₄ inch or 5mm.

Touch ENTER after making all selections.



Second, use the up and down arrows to enter the New Tire Size as shown on the sidewall of the tires that are currently installed on the vehicle.

Touch ENTER after making all selections.



Once you enter a new tire size the HyperPAC will begin correcting the vehicle speed readings immediately. All drag, dyno and gauge functions will reflect this setting. However, the vehicle speedometer will not be corrected for this change until the vehicle is programmed with the correction from within the Performance Tuning program.
Note that when you enter the new tire size you might see a warning stating that the new tire height is out of range. This can happen on vehicles whose computer can only handle tire heights within a certain range. In this case the following screen will be displayed.



The HyperPAC can correct vehicle speed measurement for *any* tire height you can enter. However, your vehicle's computer can only be programmed to correct the vehicle speedometer for a certain range. If you see this display then you cannot fully correct your vehicle's speedometer for these tires. You can, however, program the vehicle for the closest allowable setting as shown on the warning screen and then use the HyperPAC to correct the rest.

Gear Ratio

For the HyperPACTM to generate accurate test results the unit must be programmed for the correct rear axle Gear Ratio. You should **ONLY** answer yes to this question if you have changed the rear axle gear ratio on your vehicle from what it originally came with from the manufacturer.



First, use the up and down arrows to enter the Original Gear Ratio as shown on the label in the driver-side door jamb.

Touch ENTER after making all selections.



Second, use the up and down arrows to enter the New Gear Ratio currently installed on the vehicle.

Touch ENTER after making all selections.

New Gear Ratio	
Use the UP and DOWN arrow keys to select the new Gear Ratio. Touch ENTER to select and continue.	
New Gear Ratio	
4.10:1	
Note: Only factory optional gear ratios are supported.	
BACK HELP ENTER)

Once you enter a gear ratio the HyperPAC will begin correcting the vehicle speed readings immediately. All drag, dyno and gauge functions will reflect this setting. However, the vehicle speedometer will not be corrected for this change until the vehicle is programmed with the correction from within the Performance Tuning program.

Vehicle Weight

The vehicle weight is used to calculate Horsepower and Torque and therefore it must be entered correctly to provide accurate test results. Although, it has no impact on the elapsed time measurements during the drag runs.

Vehicle Weight refers to the "curb" weight of the vehicle as it will be tested. This is not only the weight of the vehicle alone, but should also include any additional weight for fuel, cargo, and the weight of any passengers that are present during a Drag Strip or Dynamometer test.

The default weight provided by the HyperPAC is an estimated curb weight of the vehicle with a passenger in every seat.

Your nearest race tracks should have scales to accurately measure the weight of the vehicle as it is to be tested. This is the best way to ensure the highest level of accuracy, but you can obtain the vehicle's curb weight from the owner's manual or internet and then add the weight of any passengers, fuel, and cargo. On average gasoline fuel weighs 6.2 lbs. per gallon, so keep this in mind when calculating your vehicle's overall weight. If you make any changes to the vehicle remember to adjust the vehicle weight setting to maintain the highest level of accuracy.



Vehicle Information Summary

This screen will show you a summary of the information and settings gathered during the initialization process.

🗖 HYPER	pac Developme	nt Window	
Vehicle Inform	nation		
Date:	10/27/2006	Time:	9:18 AM
Name:			
Model:	Corvette Z06		
Year:	2004	Trans:	Automatic
Make:	Chevrolet	Tire size:	Stock
		Gear ratio:	Stock
Engine:	5.7L LS6 V8	Weight:	3625.0 lbs.
	VIN: 3G9YY1	4S94123456	67
) (Make Changes) (

Scanning for new modules

HyperPAC supports several external modules for monitoring additional vehicle data such as exhaust gas temperature, transmission fluid temperature and air/fuel ratio. Version 3 application software supports a single module with its optional additional sensor. Version 4 and later support at least 8 modules.

Each module will come with its own instructions (or you will find the instructions on this CD). But an overview is provided here. Please refer to the modules instructions for specific instructions on installing that particular module or sensor.

From the Main Menu select Vehicle/Owner Information. Then scroll down to the item for "Install New Modules or Sensors", select it and touch ENTER.

	🛛 HYPERpac Development Windd 🗖 🔲 🗖 🔀
V	ehicle Information Settings
9 2	Select the setting you wish to change or view and touch ENTER.
	Current Tuning Selections
	Install New Modules or Sensors
	Current Time
	Current Date
(BACK (HELP) ENTER

Before any modules are installed the only option available is "Scan for New Modules". Note that before you proceed with the scan the module must be installed in the vehicle and connected to the HyperPAC. Power must be on and provided to the module. When ready, touch "Scan For New Modules".

🔲 HYPERpac Development Windd 💌 🔳 🔲 🔀
Install New Modules or Sensors
Choose the action you wish to perform.
Scan For New Modules

This process will take a few seconds.



Once the scan is complete the HyperPAC will display the list of all new modules that were detected. Note that several modules can be scanned in at the same time. Also note that once a module has been scanned it will not show up on future scans for new modules. It will only be displayed on the Review Modules screen.

	HYPERpac Developme	nt Winde 🔳 🔲 🔀
New	Module	
F r 1	Found and installed t nodule(s) and data e Fouch each element	the following new lement(s). to configure.
	Temp Module 1 TEMP1_1 (TMP1_1)	
	AFR Module 3	AFR3_1 (AFR3_1)
B/	ACK (HELP) Configure) OK

At this point the module is installed and ready to use. However, this is a convenient time for you to customize the displays for this module. Specifically, since some of the modules are generic in nature, such as temperature probes, you can now issue a name for the module specific for how you have it installed.

HYPERpac Developme	ent Windo 🗖 🔲 🗖 🔀
Vehicle Data Configuration	
Gauge Range	Alarm Thresholds
Max: 1600	Upper: 1650.0
Min: 0	Lower: -10.0
Units: F	🔲 Activate Alarm
Redline: 0	🛛 🗆 Enable Redline
Short Name: TMP1_	l 6 characters max
Long Name: TEMP1	_1 12 chars max
	р) ОК

Once you have configured the module the installation is complete. However, the data for the module must be manually added to any Gauge or Drag/Dyno screen. This is done by simply touching the face of the gauge you wish to modify and selecting the module from the list of data items presented.

The next time you enter the "Install New Modules or Sensors" screen you will have the additional options shown below.



The following operations are now supported:

- Review/Configure Current Modules
 - This function presents a list of all currently installed modules and sensors and allows you to edit the names, scales and alarm settings for these inputs.
- Scan For New Modules
 - This will scan for any *new* module. Note that currently installed modules will not be displayed.
- Install Additional Sensor on Current Module
 - EGT and Air/Fuel Ratio modules can support two sensors. The module is sold with once sensor, the second sensor is sold separately. If you purchased an additional sensor select this function to begin its install process. Note that only modules which can accept second sensors will be listed.
- Remove all Modules
 - Select this to "start over" with your module installation. You might want to use this if you purchase additional modules and you fear you have a switch setting conflict. You can set the module switches to unique values and reinstall the modules. Note that any second sensor installations will also be removed by this process so be sure to keep a record of the authentication code used when the sensor was first installed.

Software Version Number

The versions of all the software components that make up the HyperPAC can be viewed on this screen. Should it ever be necessary to call Hypertech for information or service on your HyperPAC unit this information may be helpful to the service technician to diagnose a problem. They may ask you to tell them one or more of the version numbers displayed on the screen.

HYPERpac Development	Windo 🔳 💷 🔀
Software Version Info	
HyperPAC Software V	ersion Information
Revision	16.01.03.011
Application Code	00.04.00.02
Interface Code	01.04.00.00
Driver Code	02.01.56.63
dbmgr	15.04.01.00
cummins01_02stock	12.04.01.00
BACK HELP	ENTER

Setting Volume

HyperPAC will make warning or announcement tones at various times during its normal operation. For instance, a sound is made to alert the user that he has completed traveling ¹/₄ mile during a drag run. HyperPAC will also sound a warning tone when an alarm condition is triggered. The volume of these tones can be set from this screen. To hear a sample tone played at the currently selected volume level touch the TEST button. To adjust to a new volume level touch the control bar and slide it to the left to make the tone quieter or to the right to make it louder.



Current Tuning Selections

Any time you wish to review your current tuning selections you can go to the Vehicle/Owner Information program and scroll down and select Current Tuning Selections. This will show you all the settings you have selected for your vehicle at the current time. When the vehicle is in a fully stock condition (no tuning options loaded) all these items will display Stock.

HYPERpac Develo	pment Windo 💌 🔳 🗖 🔀
Current Tuning Selections	
Currently Pro	ogrammed Selections
Engine Power Tuning	= Hypertech Premium
Intake System	= Roush with Insert 🛛 💭
Rev Limit	= +500 RPM
1 - 2 Shift	= +500 RPM
2 - 3 Shift	= +500 RPM
3 - 4 Shift	= +500 RPM
Shift Firmness	= Firmer Shifting
Top Speed Limiter	= Z-Rated 150MPH
Tire Size	= Stock
BACK H	

Calibration IDs

When the HyperPAC unit locked to your vehicle it communicated with the vehicle's electronic control unit and read the identification of the various calibration files contained within. This information is required by the HyperPAC to perform its power tuning functions.

To access this information you must start from the Main Menu and then go into Vehicle/Owner Information. Scroll down to near the bottom and find Calibration IDs, select this and touch ENTER. This will display the names of all the calibrations from your vehicle.

HYPERpac Development Windo	
Calibration IDs	
Calibration IDs	Status
12612115	Found
12612125	Found
12582846	Found
12582846	Found
12582912	Found
16264703	Found
9373566	Found
12582912	Found
(BACK) (HELP)	

Calibration Not Found / Reading Calibration Files

When the HyperPAC locks to your vehicle, or after you take your vehicle in for service, there may be cases where some of the calibration tuning files are not recognized. This can happen if the tuning files in your computer were produced after the HyperPAC was shipped from the factory. In this case the HyperPAC will have found a calibration in your vehicle but did not find a matching calibration in the HyperPAC's internal databases. In this case a screen similar to the one below will be displayed.

	HYPERpac Development Winde		X
Cali	bration IDs		
	Calibration IDs	Status	
	12593358	Found	
	9358677	NOT FOUND	
	9359052	NOT FOUND	
	9358324	Found	
	16264443	Found	
	16264703	Found	
	9373566	Found	
	9362158	Found	
E	BACK HELP Read		

If this is the case then you will need an update to your calibration files within the HyperPAC before the HyperPAC can program your vehicle. You will need to contact Hypertech customer service and obtain an update to your HyperPAC. When you contact the Hypertech customer service representative he may ask you to go to this screen and tell him which calibrations are listed as "NOT FOUND". This will help him to determine which calibration files are missing from your unit. Hypertech will then arrange for you to get the necessary update. See section on updating your HyperPAC.

There may be cases where Hypertech may ask you at have the HyperPAC read the calibration files out of your vehicle. After they have been read then Hypertech will obtain them from you (via either an internet download or by having the unit returned to Hypertech) and use these files to generate the missing calibrations you require.

To perform the calibration file read return to this screen and touch the READ CALS button. HyperPAC will then display the following screens as it reads the calibrations.



Note that during the process of reading it may be required to cycle the vehicle ignition. Simply follow the instructions displayed on the screens.

🔲 HYPERpac Development Winder 🔳 🔲 🔀
Calibration Reader
Hypepac [™] Calibrations read sucessfully
100%
Touch MAIN MENU to continue

The calibration files will now be read and are ready to be sent in to Hypertech. After Hypertech updates them you will receive an update to your HyperPAC and you will then be able to program your vehicle. See section on updating your HyperPAC.

Accelerometer Calibration

The Accelerometer Calibration feature is for use by authorized technicians to recalibrate the accelerometer in the HyperPAC. It is important that this be done accurately as the performance measurement capabilities of the HyperPAC utilize the accelerometer. This process is there to essentially teach the HyperPAC to orient itself in 3-dimensional space. The process takes the operator through a series of screens where the HyperPAC itself must be oriented in various positions and then a measurement process performed. This process is performed at Hypertech production facilities and should not need to be performed by an owner. It is recommended you CANCEL out of this procedure.

🔲 HYPERpac Development Winde 🔳 💷 🔀
Accelerometer Calibration
You are about to begin the process of aligning the accelerometer in the HyperPAC. This procedure must be correctly performed to accurately detect the launch of the vehicle. If you do not wish to perform this procedure please touch CANCEL. Otherwise, touch OK to begin
CANCEL (HELP) OK

Updating Your HyperPAC

The most common reason to need to update your HyperPAC is the case of calibration files not being found. This happens when the tuning files in your vehicle are not found in the tuning files in the HyperPAC's memory. This situation is common and is easily rectified by getting new tuning files for your HyperPAC.

Other reasons you might need to update your HyperPAC would be to obtain new or additional features released after the production date of your HyperPAC. Or, in some cases, there might be errors in the code or tuning files of your HyperPAC which have since been fixed by Hypertech and are available as updates.

Update Using SD Card

After calling Hypertech with your need for an update an SD card will be mailed to you. To use this SD card simply power up your HyperPAC either in the vehicle or while connected to a wall-mount power supply. Once the HyperPAC comes to the main menu, shown below, insert the SD card into the slot at the bottom of the unit.



After a few moments the following screen will appear.

🔲 HYPERpac Development Windd 💶 🔲 🔀		
	HyperPAC Code Update	r™
	Would you like to start updating code?	
	Yes No	
	Yes No	

Touch "Yes" to begin the update process, "No" will return you to normal operation. After touching "Yes" the code update process will begin. Depending on the number and size of the files being updated this can take anywhere from a few seconds to about 10 minutes. DO NOT remove the SD card from the slot at any point during the update process or damage to the files may result.

The code update application will show you its progress as it goes. Wait until the screen shows "CODE UPDATE COMPLETE" before removing the card. Once this is displayed remove the card and power off the unit. When you power up the new files will be in use.

What to do before taking your vehicle in for service

If you take your vehicle to a dealer or mechanic for service, before uninstalling your HyperPACTM you must first remove the Hypertech Power Tuning and restore the stock programming by using the Performance Tuning Program's "Return to Stock" feature. This is because diagnostic devices expect to find stock calibrations and will often overwrite the program if the latest calibration is not found in the computer memory. This will result in the loss of your Hypertech Power Tuning data. The HyperPACTM has an internal security system that allows its Power Tuning program to be installed in only one vehicle at a time. In order to maintain the most current calibrations for your vehicle, the HyperPACTM is designed to allow you to restore the stock tuning before you take your vehicle in for service so that the service technician can upgrade your stock calibrations. After the service is complete, you can reinstall your HyperPACTM and then use the Performance Tuning Program to re-install the Engine Power Tuning. If you have any questions related to service issues, please call Hypertech at 901-382-8888.

PRODUCT WARRANTY

Factory Direct Limited 1 YearWarranty

PRODUCT WARRANTY Factory Direct Limited 1 Year Warranty.. Effective January 1, 2020 replaces and supersedes previous product warranty policy.

Hypertech products are warranted against defects in materials or workmanship for one year from the date of purchase. Hypertech's liability under this warranty shall be limited to the prompt correction or replacement of any defective part of the product which HYPERTECH determines to be necessary. This Limited 1 Year Warranty is to the original purchaser providing all the information requested is furnished. You must retain a copy of your original sales invoice or receipt. Without proper documentation, a service fee will be applied. Third Party Resellers and Resold units are NOT covered under this warranty.

If you have any problems or questions, please call our technical staff at 901-382-8888 HOURS: 8AM - 5PM Central Time, Monday - Friday Hypertech, Inc. 3215 Appling Road Bartlett, TN. 38133-3999 Visit our website at www.hypertech.com or e-mail us at sales@hypertech.com